



Thank you from the President



Thank you for being a part of the Sydney Royal Competitions at the 2018 Sydney Royal Easter Show. Your involvement continues a tradition that has developed over almost two hundred years, of rewarding agricultural excellence and helping to set the industry benchmarks by which agricultural produce is judged. Today, the Sydney Royal competitions held at the Show consist of more than 5,000 classes and attract close to 30,000 entries each year from passionate and skilled people across the country.

Your support of our Competition program also plays an important role in assisting the Royal Agricultural Society of NSW (RAS) to educate and increase awareness about the importance of our agricultural industries.

Our Competitions highlight excellence in rural produce and the passion of so many talented producers across NSW and interstate each year. The calibre of entries across a range of diverse classes grows stronger every year. Winning a prestigious Sydney Royal award not only is a reward for hard work and dedication, it can also bring numerous commercial benefits, enabling our rural communities to remain strong and vibrant. Major award winners at the Show have the benefit of using Sydney Royal artwork to promote their success to customers and consumers.

The RAS has a solid reputation for impartial judging standards, quality and distinction. Our competitions are scrutinised every year to ensure they remain relevant, abide by industry standards and are up-to-date with changing trends. Please do give us your feedback; we value the strong links we have with agricultural producers.

Thank you to our judges whose continual dedication and commitment to excellence ensures the superiority of the Sydney Royal Competitions and builds on our solid reputation. Special thanks must also go to our Councillors, Committees, Breed Societies, sponsors and all of our supporters.

On behalf of the RAS, I hope you enjoyed your Sydney Royal experience and I encourage you to join in the tradition of entering every year.

I hope to see the winners of this year's Competitions go on towards greater things as a result of their Sydney Royal success.

Robert Ryan OAM President, Royal Agricultural Society of NSW

TABLE OF CONTENTS

OFFICE BEARERS	6
MAJOR AWARDS	7
FIRST SESSION	10
DAHLIAS	10
FLORISTRY STUDENTS	12
NATIONAL FLORAL DESIGNER COMPETITION	13
SCHOOLS AUSTRALIAN NATIVE FLORA COMPETITION	13
SYDNEY ROYAL SCHOOLS PRODUCE COMPETITION	14
TAFE NSW FLORAL DISPLAYS	15
SECOND SESSION	16
BRIDAL	16
CACTI AND SUCCULENTS	16
CHILDREN'S CLASSES - GENERAL	19
CHILDREN'S CLASSES - DECORATIVE	20
DECORATIVE	21
ROSES	21
THIRD SESSION	24
CACTI AND SUCCULENTS	24
DAHLIAS	27
DECORATIVE	29
FLORISTRY STUDENTS	
ORCHIDS	
FOURTH SESSION	32
BONSAI	
BRIDAL	
DECORATIVE	
GESNERIADS	
ROSES	34
FIFTH SESSION	
AUSTRALIAN NATIVE PLANTS	
BONSAI	
DAHLIAS	40
DECORATIVE	43
FOUR DAY FLORAL DISPLAY	43
MISCELLANEOUS CUT FLOWERS	44
SIXTH SESSION	45
BRIDAL	45
CARNIVOROUS PLANTS	45
DECORATIVE	45
FRUIT AND VEGETABLES - NON COMMERCIAL	46
ORCHIDS	50
ROSES	51
THE GREAT BACKYARD PUMPKIN CHALLENGE	54
INDEX TO EXHIBITORS	55

THIS VERSION ISSUED 17 APRIL 2018

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

The Royal Agricultural Society of NSW gratefully acknowledges our sponsors and supporters throughout the Sydney Royal Flower and Garden Show:

SPONSORS

Royston Petrie Seeds Sydney Markets Limited

SUPPORTERS

Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd Australasian Carnivorous Plant Society Inc Australian Plants Society NSW Ben & Suzanne Swane Bonsai Society of Australia Inc Braidan Swan Cactus & Succulent Society of NSW Inc Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc Eden Gardens Flowers on Queen St For Keeps Framed Bouquets & Memorabilia Gary Hart Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd Gwen Hartley AIFD CFD Kerry Little and Kim Whyte Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW Mr Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd Neutrog Biological Fertilisers NSW Floral Art Association Orchid Society of NSW Rose Society of NSW Inc Royal Horticultural Society of NSW Inc Sydney City Bonsai Club The Hamilton Family Yates

FRIENDS OF THE RAS

Apack Ball Horticultural Company of Australia Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd Mileto Flowers Nati Roses International Pty Ltd Nursery & Garden Industry, NSW & ACT Ltd Oasis Horticulture Oent Pty Ltd Smithers Oasis Australia Pty Ltd Taubmans The Flower Growers Association of NSW

HORTICULTURE COMMITTEE

Mr A Lucas (Chairman) Mr G Bell Mr J Byrnes Mrs K Little Mr M Morgan (Hon Councillor) Mrs M Paynter Ms R Petrie Mrs C Rogers (Hon Councillor) Mr R Smith (Hon Councillor) Mr E N Swane (Hon Councillor) Mr W R Watson (Hon Councillor)

Steward-in-Chief

Mr A Lucas

Assistant Steward-in-Chief

Mr G Bell Mr J Byrnes Mrs K Little Mrs M Paynter Ms R Petrie Mrs C Rogers

OFFICE BEARERS

Honorary Office Bearers

Patron

His Excellency General The Hon. David Hurley AC DSC (Retd) Governor of New South Wales Mr G B Dudley OAM

Vice Patron

Office Holders

Vice Presidents Ms A M Kirk Ms L S Milan OAM Mr H B White

Mr R M Ryan OAM

Mr J C Bennett OAM

Mr R M Ryan OAM

Treasurer Mr G N Sharpe

Mr G W Bell

Ms A M Kirk

President

Board Members

Mr M J Millner Ms D E Ovens Mr G N Sharpe Mr H B White Mr B Gilmour, Chief Executive

Office Bearers

Mr G D AndrewsMs A M KirkMr J AngusMrs K LittleMr G W BellMr A W LucasMr J D W BellMr M A MacCueMr J C Bennett OAMMr D F MacintyreMr G BestMr G W MasonMr L B BowtellMr K J MathieMr J G BrysonMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMr S C DavenportMrs D E OvensMr S C DaddMs N D E OvensMr S D BaddMr S D E OvensMr S D DaviesMr S N PaynterMr S D DaviesMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr A RevivickDr E M DownesMr R R ReidyMr J FerrietMr R S ReidyMr J E FairleyMr R M Rayn OAMMr J E FairleyMr R M Rayn OAMMs J H ForrestDr M A SchembriMr S A DaviesMr S N BulkerMr S J H AnnitonMr S N S D WatsonMr S A HastingsMr R M Rayn OAMMs J H ForrestDr M A SchembriMr S A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr G R WatsonDr E A Zammit		
Mr G W BellMr A W LucasMr J D W BellMr M A MacCueMr J C Bennett OAMMr D F MacintyreMr G BestMr D F MacintyreMr B BowtellMr K J MathieMr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs C lubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMr K R GreidMr S P EvansMr R R ReidyMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WatsonMr S J HamiltonMr G N SharpeMr S J HamiltonMr S J WatsonMr S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMr S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMr E HughesMr K E WicksonMr E HughesMr S A Wythes	Mr G D Andrews	Ms A M Kirk
Mr J D W BellMr M A MacCueMr J C Bennett OAMMr D F MacintyreMr G BestMr G W MasonMr L B BowtellMr K J MathieMr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr S J BoaviesMr S R GidDr E M DownesMr S A RemvickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr S J MaintonMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr G N SharpeMrs A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMr K E WicksonMr E HughesMr K E Wickson	Mr J Angus	Mrs K Little
Mr J C Bennett OAMMr D F MacintyreMr G BestMr G W MasonMr L B BowtellMr K J MathieMr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr S J B DaviesMr G R eidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMr S L HanigganMr S WatsonMr S L HaningganMr G R WatsonMr S C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E HughesMr S C A Wythes	Mr G W Bell	Mr A W Lucas
Mr G BestMr G W MasonMr L B BowtellMr K J MathieMr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMr S M BoilinMr S J MarterMr W B GiblinMr S J WalkerMr S J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMr S J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMr S A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E HughesMrs K E Wickson	Mr J D W Bell	Mr M A MacCue
Mr L B BowtellMr K J MathieMr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMr S J B IninMr G N SharpeMr S J HamiltonMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr G R WatsonMr A J HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMrs K E Wickson	Mr J C Bennett OAM	Mr D F Macintyre
Mr J G BrysonMs Y G McKenzieMr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J H ForrestDr M A SchembriMr S J HamiltonMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr G R WatsonMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMr E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr G Best	Mr G W Mason
Mr J ByrnesMs L S Milan OAMMr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr L B Bowtell	Mr K J Mathie
Mr C P CarterMr M J MillnerMrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr J G Bryson	Ms Y G McKenzie
Mrs R ClubbMs D E OvensMr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WatsonMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr J Byrnes	Ms L S Milan OAM
Mr G R CochraneMrs M PaynterMr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidD r E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr C P Carter	Mr M J Millner
Mr S G DaddMs R L PetrieMr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mrs R Clubb	Ms D E Ovens
Mr S V DavenportMr W A PickenMr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr G R Cochrane	Mrs M Paynter
Mr D M DavidsonMr A J RaynerMr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr S G Dadd	Ms R L Petrie
Mr S J B DaviesMr R G ReidDr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr S V Davenport	Mr W A Picken
Dr E M DownesMrs K ReidyMs S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr D M Davidson	Mr A J Rayner
Ms S P EvansMs A A RenwickMr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr S J B Davies	Mr R G Reid
Mr J E FairleyMr R M Ryan OAMMs J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Dr E M Downes	Mrs K Reidy
Ms J M ForrestDr M A SchembriMr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Ms S P Evans	Ms A A Renwick
Mr W B GiblinMr G N SharpeMrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr J E Fairley	Mr R M Ryan OAM
Mrs A J HamiltonMr S J WalkerMs S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Ms J M Forrest	Dr M A Schembri
Ms S L HanniganMr G R WatsonMs E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mr W B Giblin	Mr G N Sharpe
Ms E A HastingsMr H B WhiteMr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Mrs A J Hamilton	Mr S J Walker
Mr C A HookeMrs K E WicksonMr E E HughesMs C A Wythes	Ms S L Hannigan	Mr G R Watson
Mr E E Hughes Ms C A Wythes	Ms E A Hastings	Mr H B White
		Mrs K E Wickson
Mr.G.R. Johnston Dr.R.A.Zammit	Mr E E Hughes	Ms C A Wythes
Bitt Azamita	Mr G R Johnston	Dr R A Zammit

Chief Executive

Mr B Gilmour

General Manager Finance & Administration Mr R Lee Auditors Ernst & Young

As at 6 February 2018

MAJOR AWARDS

MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR OF SHOW

Winner: Graeme Davis & John Woodfield

Prize (Annual Trophy), supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd.

Previous Winners:

2017 - B & L Raines	2012 - G & S Davis
2016 - J & J Woodfield	2011 - G & S Davis
2015 - B & L Raines	2010 - J & J Woodfield
2014 - B & L Raines	2009 - G & S Davis
2013 - G & S Davis	2008 - Highland Dahlias

THE BANKSIAN MEDAL

Winner: Graeme Davis & John Woodfield

Presented by **The Royal Horticultural Society (UK)**, to be awarded to the Exhibitor gaining the highest aggregate number of points in all Classes of the Sydney Royal Flower & Garden Show at the 2018 Sydney Royal Easter Show, EXCLUDING Decorative and Bridal Classes.

The winners of the Banksian Medal in 2016 and 2017 shall not be eligible to compete.

Exhibitors may enter more than one Entry in each Class, but should an Exhibitor win more than one Award in a Class, only the highest placed Award will count towards the Award for the Banksian Medal.

Previous Winners:

2017 - B & L Raines	2012 - G & S Davis
2016 - J & J Woodfield	2011 - I Hay
2015 - G & S Davis	2010 - J & J Woodfield
2014 - B & L Raines	2009 - G & S Davis
2013 - J & J Woodfield	2008 - I Hay

BRONZE MEDAL

Winner: Bruce & Mrs Lonny Raines

Presented by **The Royal Horticultural Society (UK)**, to be awarded to the Exhibitor gaining the second highest aggregate number of points. Conditions of Competition similar to those of the Banksian Medal.

Previous Winners:

2012 - J & J Woodfield
2011 - M Roberts-Osborne
2010 - G Davis
2009 - I Townsend
2008 - C Lawn

THE JOHN THOMAS BAPTIST MEMORIAL MEDAL

Winner: Graeme Davis & John Woodfield

Presented by the **Royal Horticultural Society of NSW Inc.**, to be awarded to the Exhibitor who wins the greatest number of 1st Awards in all Classes of the Sydney Royal Flower & Garden Show at the 2018 Sydney Royal Easter Show.

The winners of the John Thomas Baptist Memorial Medal in 2016 and 2017 shall not be eligible to compete.

Exhibitors may enter more than one Entry in each Class, but should an Exhibitor win more than one Award in a Class, only the highest placed Award will count towards the Award for the John Thomas Baptist Memorial Medal.

Previous Winners:

2017 - B & L Raines	2012 - G & S Davis
2016 - J & J Woodfield	2011 - I Hay
2015 - R Mercer & L Pasfield	2010 - J & J Woodfield
2014 - B & L Raines	2009 - G & S Davis
2013 - G & J Wright	2008 - C Lawn

MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR IN THE DECORATIVE SECTION

Winner: Mrs Lanny Pramana

Bronze Medal, presented by The Royal Horticultural Society (UK).

Previous Winners:

2017 - N Gamack	2012 - L Pramana
2016 - L Pramana	2011 - L Pramana
2015 - L Pramana	2010 - L Pramana
2014 - L Pramana	2009 - O K Hee Song
2013 - L Pramana	2008 - G Anderson

HIGHEST POINT SCORE IN THE DECORATIVE SECTION

Winner: Mrs Lanny Pramana

Bronze Medallion, supported by the **Royal Horticultural Society** of NSW Inc.

Previous Winners:

2017 - N Gamack	2013 - L Pramana
2016 - L Pramana	2012 - L Pramana
2015 - L Pramana	2011 - L Pramana
2014 - L Pramana	2010 - L Pramana

MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR IN EXHIBITION ROSE CLASSES

Winner: Edward & Mrs Meryl Morphett

Cash Prize supported by **Neutrog Biological Fertilisers**. Prize \$50.

Product Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc and Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Value \$50

Previous Winners:

2017 - E & M Morphett	2012 - J Cunningham
2016 - E & M Morphett	2011 - E Morphett
2015 - E & M Morphett	2010 - E Morphett
2014 - G & J Wright	2009 - J Cunningham
2013 - G & J Wright	2008 - J Cunningham

MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR IN BUNCH OF ROSES, FIVE STEMS CLASSES

Winner: Edward & Mrs Meryl Morphett

Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$50.

Product Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc and Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Value \$50

Previous Winners:

2017 - E & M Morphett	2012 - E Morphett
2016 - E & M Morphett	2011 - E Morphett
2015 - E & M Morphett	2010 - E Morphett
2014 - E & M Morphett	2009 - E Morphett
2013 - E & M Morphett	2008 - E Morphett

MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR IN CACTI AND SUCCULENTS CLASSES

Winner: Ian Hay

Cash Prize supported by Cactus & Succulent Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$150

Previous Winners:

2017 - I Hay	2012 - I Hay
2016 - R Singh	2011 - I Hay
2015 - I Hay	2010 - I Hay
2014 - I Hay	2009 - G Newman
2013 - I Hay	2008 - I Hay

MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR IN THE JUNIOR CACTI & SUCCULENTS CLASSES

Winner: Koda Monajed

Cash Prize supported by The Hamilton Family. Prize \$25

Previous Winners:

2017 - S & K Rogers	2012 - N Roberts-Osborne
2016 - Z Trovato	2011 - N Roberts-Osborne
2015 - M Wang	2010 - D Leung
2014 - F Smith	2009 - M Roberts-Osborne
2013 - Not Awarded	2008 - M Roberts-Osborne

Woolworths is proud to be a Grand Champion sponsor of the Sydney Royal Easter Show.

As the fresh food people, we only source the best quality Aussie beef from Australian farmers, like Mike Gilder from Merriwa, NSW.

Always tender, MSA graded Aussie beef

That's why I pick Woolies

Proudly supported by Woolworths 6

FIRST SESSION

FRIDAY 23 MARCH 2018

Classes 100 to 155

DAHLIAS

CLASS 100 - **Dahlia Championship** - Six Vases Dahlias, standard units, three Vases over 160mm and 3 Vases under 160mm, at least 4 types and distinct cultivars. Prizes 1st \$75 and ribbon, 2nd \$50, 3rd \$25

- 1 1000 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1001 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S100CA) - RAS of NSW Award of Excellence Medallion for Dahlia Championship.

1000 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

(S100CB) - Class prize money supported by Braidan Swan.

(S100CC) - Prize (Medallion) supported by Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc.

1000 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 101 - Six Vases Dahlias, to be staged one bloom per vase, six vases, six different types.

- 3 1002 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 1003 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1004 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

 $\ensuremath{(S101CA)}$ - Cash Prize supported by Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc.

Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

- 1002 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1003 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1004 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 102 - Three Dahlias, Large Decorative, over 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 103 - One Dahlia, Large Decorative, over 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

1 1005 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 104 - Three Dahlias, Medium Decorative, 160mm to 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 1006 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 105 - One Dahlia, Medium Decorative, 160mm to 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 1007 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1008 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 3 1009 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 106 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Decorative, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 1010 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1011 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 107 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Decorative, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

1 1012 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

2 1013 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 108 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Decorative, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 1014 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 1015 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3 1016 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 109 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Decorative, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 1017 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 1018 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 2 1019 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 110 - Three Dahlias, Large Cactus, over 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 1020 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

 $\mbox{CLASS 111}$ - One Dahlia, Large Cactus, over 210mm. Prize 1st 6

1 1021 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 112 - Three Dahlias, Medium Cactus, 160mm to 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 1022 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 113 - One Dahlia, Medium Cactus, 160mm to 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 1023 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- A 1024 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 1025 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 2 1026 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 114 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 1027 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1028 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1029 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 115 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- HC 1030 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- HC 1031 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1032 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1 1033 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 116 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Cactus, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- A 1034 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1035 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1 1036 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 117 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Cactus, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 1037 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 1038 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 3 1039 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 118 - Three Dahlias, Exhibition Cactus, over 160mm. (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1	1040	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme	ə
---	------	--------------------------------	---

CLASS 119 - One Dahlia, Exhibition Cactus, over 160mm. Prize 1st \$6

- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 2 1041
- 1042 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3
- 1043 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1

CLASS 120 - One Dahlia, Fimbriated Cactus, over 160mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 1044 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3
- 1045 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 2
- 1046 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1

CLASS 121 - One Vase Dahlias, Fimbriated Cactus, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 122 - One Vase Dahlias, Waterlily, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

2	1047	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
1	1048	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 123 - One Vase Dahlias, Waterlily, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1049 3
- 1050 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1
- Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 2 1051

CLASS 124 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Ball, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 125 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Ball, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1052 1
- 2 1053 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 3 1054 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 126 - One Vase Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 1055 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1056 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1 1057 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 127 - One Vase Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 1058 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 1059 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1060 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1

CLASS 128 - Three Vases Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, standard unit, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 1061 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 129 - One Vase Dahlias, Collerette, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

1 1062 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme CLASS 130 - One Vase Dahlias, Collerette, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 1063 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1064 1
- 1065 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 2

CLASS 131 - One Vase Dahlias, Orchid type under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 132 - One Vase Dahlias, Orchid type under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

1 1066 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 133 - One Vase Dahlias, Single under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1067 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 2
- 1068 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1

CLASS 134 - One Vase Dahlias, Single under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 1069 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3 1070 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1071 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1

CLASS 135 - One Vase Dahlias, Stellar, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 136 - One Vase Dahlias, Stellar, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 137 - Standard Unit Dahlia, any other type not on Schedule, over 160mm, one bloom, under 160mm, three blooms. Prize 1st \$6

1 1072 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 138 - Best Seedling Dahlia, one bloom, any size, which has not won a first prize at a previous Sydney Royal Easter Show and has not been released commercially. Prize 1st \$6

1073 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1

2 1074 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 139 - One Vase Dahlias, Flower of the Year, standard unit. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

JUNIOR CLASSES

CLASS 140 - One bloom over 160mm. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 141 - One standard unit under 160mm. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CHAMPIONS

- (S1410) CHAMPION DAHLIA, LARGE DECORATIVE Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1005
- (S1411) CHAMPION DAHLIA, MEDIUM DECORATIVE 1007 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S1412) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, SMALL DECORATIVE 1001 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S1413) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE DECORATIVE
 - 1018 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S1414) CHAMPION DAHLIA, LARGE CACTUS 1000 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S1415) CHAMPION DAHLIA, MEDIUM CACTUS 1001 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S1416) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, SMALL CACTUS 1000 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S1417) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE CACTUS Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1038
- (S1418) CHAMPION DAHLIA, EXHIBITION CACTUS 1043 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S1419) CHAMPION STANDARD UNIT DAHLIA, FIMBRIATED CACTUS
 - 1001 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S1420) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, WATERLILY 1000 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S1421) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE BALL 1052 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S1422) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, POMPONE 1001 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S1423) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, COLLERETTE 1064 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S1424) CHAMPION STANDARD UNIT DAHLIA, ANY OTHER TYPE
 - 1072 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S1425) - SUPREME CHAMPION DAHLIA.

Champions from (S1410) to (S1424) are eligible.

1038 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S1425SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd. Prize \$50

1038 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

FLORISTRY STUDENTS

CLASS 143 - Floristry Students currently enrolled in Certificate II in Floristry SFL20115 or equivalent or Certificate III in Floristry SFL30115 or equivalent in their first semester of study. You are to create a hand tied bouquet using 10 stems of fresh flowers and horticultural material, to be given to a guest speaker at the opening of an event. Your finished design may include embellishments but is to be predominantly fresh flowers and horticultural material. To be displayed in an appropriate container supplied by the Competitor. Bench space allowed 700mm square. Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

	1075	Bennett, Miss Madelyn
	1076	Burns, Ms Anita
	1077	Ellis, Mrs Erika
	1078	Finirosita, Mrs Finirosita
2	1079	Girardot, Mrs Samantha
	1080	Hutchinson, Miss Bronwyn
Α	1081	Huynh, Ms Ngoc
3	1082	Jacobs, Mrs Keren
	1083	Jo, Ms Gahee
	1084	Kalouskova, Miss Vanessa
Α	1085	Kelly, Miss Allison
	1086	Khan, Mrs Jessica
Α	1087	Lam, Miss Yi
Α	1088	Lown, Mrs Lauren
Α	1089	Ma, Miss Tulip
	1090	Matthews, Mrs Susan
	1091	Michailides, Miss Katherine
	1092	Muchitsch, Mrs Sheridan
	1093	Munro, Mrs Kylie
	1094	Ng, Miss Sze Lai Venus
	1095	Ruscica, Miss Kathryn
	1096	Schreurs, Miss Lucy
	1097	Sluyter, Miss Jasmine
	1098	Thacker, Miss Claudia
нс	1099	Thacker, Miss Georgia
	1100	Tomalaris, Mrs Joanna
Α	1101	Tran, Ms Hang
1	1102	Whiteley, Ms Karen
	1103	Worton, Miss Danielle
	1104	Yorke, Mrs Holly
		Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Gwen Hartley
AIFD	CFD.	

1102 Whiteley, Ms Karen

CLASS 144 - Floristry Students currently enrolled in Certificate III in Floristry SFL30115. You are to create an arrangement of fresh flowers and horticultural material, for a registration table at a corporate event, themed "Floral Masquerade". Your finished design may include embellishments but is to be predominantly fresh flowers and horticultural material. Bench space allowed 850mm square.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons.

1105	Abe Konno,	Mrs Yuka
------	------------	----------

- 1106 Boardman, Mrs Rosalie
- 1107 Bourne, Miss Megan
- 1108 Carroll, Mrs Karyn
- 1109 Delfinado, Mrs Norma
- 1110 Dudzich, Mrs Yuliya
- 1111 Frick, Mrs Bronte
- 1112 Goh, Ms Annthea
- HC 1113 Halim, Mrs Zarifa 1114 Huynh, Ms Ngoc
- 1115 Ireland, Mrs Catrina
- Jacobs, Mrs Keren 1116
- 1117 Lam, Miss Yi
 - 1118 Li, Mrs Qiuping
 - 1119 Li. Mrs Starry
 - 1120 Matthews, Mrs Susan

- 2 1121 Mc Donnell, Miss Kellie
- 1122 Ng, Miss Sze Lai Venus
- 1123 Pareezer, Mrs Rosina
- 1124 Sawa, Ms Manami 1125 Scully, Ms Cassandra

1

- A 1126 Stafford, Miss Jade
 - 1127 Stig, Ms Kristy
 - 1128 Tran, Ms Hang
 - 1129 Valdez, Mrs Sasha
 - 1130 Walden, Mrs Dawn
- HC 1131 Yagupa, Mrs Olga

(S144CA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by For Keeps Framed Bouquets & Memorabilia.

1123 Pareezer, Mrs Rosina

CLASS 145 - Floristry Students currently enrolled in Certificate II in Floristry SFL20115 or equivalent or Certificate III in Floristry SFL30115 in their first semester of study. The Competition will be conducted as a "**Supervised Surprise Box**", teacher assistance and all horticultural material, accessories and sundry items will be provided. The theme will be advised at the start of the Competition. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor and limited to the first 16 entries.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

Flowers supplied by Nati Roses International Pty Ltd.

- 1132 Ellis, Mrs Erika
- HC 1133 Finirosita, Mrs Finirosita
- 3 1134 Hutchinson, Miss Bronwyn
- 1135 Kalouskova, Miss Vanessa
 - 1136 Lam, Miss Yi

2

- 1 1137 Matthews, Mrs Susan
 - 1138 Michailides, Miss Katherine
 - 1139 Muchitsch, Mrs Sheridan
 - 1140 Schreurs, Miss Lucy
 - 1141 Sluyter, Miss Jasmine
 - 1142 Stephens. Mrs Judy
- HC 1143 Thacker, Miss Claudia
 - 1144 Thacker, Miss Georgia
 - 1145 Tomalaris. Mrs Joanna

(S145CA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Royal Agricultural Society of NSW.

1137 Matthews, Mrs Susan

CLASS 146 - Floristry Students currently enrolled in Certificate III in Floristry SFL30115. The Competition will be conducted as a "Surprise Box" and all horticultural material, accessories and sundry items will be provided. The theme will be advised at the start of the Competition. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor and limited to the first 16 entries. Prizes 1st. 2nd and 3rd ribbons

Flowers supplied by Mileto Flowers.

- 1146 Abe Konno, Mrs Yuka
- 1147 Boardman, Mrs Rosalie
- 1148 Chen, Miss Li Tzu Tammy
- 1149 Frost, Mrs Lisa
- 1150 Gurnett-Attard, Miss Amanda
- 1151 Hahn, Mrs Larissa
- 1152 Huynh, Ms Ngoc
- 1153 Ireland, Mrs Catrina
- 3 1154 Kim, Ms Lina Yeyoung
- HC 1155 Li, Mrs Starry
 - 1156 Morson, Ms Mara
- 1 1157 Naosrisorn, Niyom
 - 1158 Sawa, Ms Manami
 - 1159 Tran, Ms Hang
- 2 1160 Valdez, Mrs Sasha
 - 1161 Yu, Ms Chui Shan Rose

(S146CA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Royal Agricultural Society of NSW.

1157 Naosrisorn, Niyom

CLASS 147 - Floristry Students currently enrolled in Certificate IV in Floristry SFL40115. You are to design and construct a wired bouquet of fresh flowers and horticultural material, for a contemporary wedding. A bouquet of fresh flowers and horticultural material suitable to be carried by a bride on her wedding day, demonstrating a range of techniques including fine wiring. Your finished design may include embellishments but is to be predominantly horticultural material. Staging to be supplied by the Competitor. A picture or image of the outfit and a sample of the fabric that your bouquet is to complement is to be supplied by the Competitor and staged with the completed design. Bench space allowed 850mm.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

- 2 1162 Ahmet, Mrs Ferda
- A 1163 Cabrera, Ms Gladys
 - 1164 Dasig, Ms Corazon Tan
- 1165 Fox, Miss Kirsty
- 1 1166 Graham, Miss Megen
- A 1167 Kassem, Ms Yoser
- A 1168 Lang, Miss Bronte
- 1169 Matthew, Miss Stephanie
- 3 1170 Mifsud, Miss Sarah
 - 1171 O Neill, Mrs Kristy
 - 1172 Simpson, Miss Amanda
 - 1173 Tan, Ms Jiemin
- HC 1174 Walpita Gamage, Mrs Sandeeka

(S147CA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Royal Agricultural Society of NSW.

1166 Graham, Miss Megen

NATIONAL FLORAL DESIGNER COMPETITION

CLASS 148 - National Floral Designer Competition Prizes 1st \$5000, 2nd \$3000, 3rd \$1000, 4th \$500, 5th \$500, 6th \$500, 7th \$500, 8th \$500, 9th \$500, 10th \$500

- 1175 Cordeiro & Gayle Robinson, Michael
- 1176 Fairlie-Cuninghame & Cheryl Thomas, Mrs Mary
- 1 1177 Fingleton & Beryl Robertson, Mrs Sue
- 1178 Gamack & Lorraine Kwong, Mrs Ngaire
- 31179Little & Angela Lewis, Mrs Judith1180Rainger, Peter
 - 1181 Shah & Kavit Shah, Mrs Madhu
- 2 1182 Smith & Linda Taneja, Jeff
 - 1183 Watson, Ms Tamara

(S148CA) - Class prize money for first place supported by Royal Agricultural Society of NSW.

(S148CB) - Class prize money for second place supported by Royal Horticultural Society of NSW Inc.

SCHOOLS AUSTRALIAN NATIVE FLORA COMPETITION

CLASS 149 - Native Flower & foliage arrangement to a maximum diameter of 500mm in any container. All Native species and cultivars accepted.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons No Entries

Prize \$50

(S149CA) - Cash Prize supported by Australian Plants Society NSW.

Not Awarded

SYDNEY ROYAL SCHOOLS PRODUCE COMPETITION

METROPOLITAN SCHOOLS

CLASS 150 - Vertical Garden. Multiple entries permitted per school (i.e. class groups). Two components:

- Grown component: Box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square) of produce from a Metropolitan Primary school garden, comprising of five different types of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Minimum ONE (1) piece of produce MUST be grown in the FREE Nursery & Garden Industry, NSW & ACT Ltd (NGINA) Vertical Garden. Judging: quality of produce (40%), presentation of box or basket (20%)
- Project component (submitted by Dropbox before 16 March 2018): PowerPoint Presentation (min. 5 max. 10 slides) detailing how students prepare, grow and maintain the vertical garden, with emphasis on sustainability, to prepare for harvest of produce. Judging: quality of PowerPoint refer to rubric (40%). Each entry must supply 1 x laminated A5 (max) card with school name.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

- D 1184 Bonnet Bay Public School
- 1 1185 Marsden Park Public School

(S150CA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$50

1185 Marsden Park Public School

CLASS 151 - Vertical Garden. Multiple entries permitted per school (i.e. class groups). Two components:

- Grown component: Box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square) of produce from a Metropolitan Secondary school garden, comprising of five different types of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Minimum ONE (1) piece of produce MUST be grown in the FREE Nursery & Garden Industry, NSW & ACT Ltd (NGINA) Vertical Garden. Judging: quality of produce (40%), presentation of box or basket (20%)
- Project component (submitted via Dropbox before 16 March 2018): PowerPoint Presentation (min. 15 max. 20 slides) detailing how students use sustainable techniques to prepare, grow and maintain the vertical garden to prepare for harvest of produce. Judging: quality of PowerPoint refer to rubric (40%). Each entry must supply 1 x laminated A5 (max) card with school name.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

- 1 1186 Muirfield High School
- 2 1187 St Columbas Catholic College

(S151CA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$50

1186 Muirfield High School

CLASS 152 - Any Garden Types. Multiple entries permitted per school (i.e. class groups). Two Components:

- Grown component: Box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square) of produce from a Metropolitan Primary school garden, comprising of five different types of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Judging: quality of produce (40%), presentation of box or basket (20%)
- Project component (submitted via Dropbox by 16 March 2018): PowerPoint Presentation (min. 5 - max. 10 slides) detailing how students prepare, grow and maintain the garden, with emphasis on sustainability, to prepare for harvest of produce. Judging: quality of PowerPoint – refer to rubric (40%). Each entry must supply 1 x laminated A5 (max) card with school name.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

1 1188 Marsden Park Public School

(S152CA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$50

1188 Marsden Park Public School

CLASS 153 - Any Garden Types. Multiple entries permitted per school (i.e. class groups). Two components:

- Grown component: Box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square) of produce from a Metropolitan Secondary school garden, comprising of five different types of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Judging: quality of produce (40%), presentation of box or basket (20%)
- Project component (submitted via Dropbox by 16 March 2018): PowerPoint Presentation (min. 15 - max. 20 slides) detailing how students use sustainable techniques to prepare, grow and maintain the garden to prepare for harvest of produce. Judging: quality of PowerPoint - refer to rubric (40%). Each entry must supply 1 x laminated A5 (max) card with school name.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

1 1189 St Columbas Catholic College

(S153CA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$50

1189 St Columbas Catholic College

REGIONAL SCHOOLS

CLASS 154 - Any Garden Types. Multiple entries are permitted per school (i.e. class groups). Two components:

- Grown component: Box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square) of produce from a **Regional Primary** school garden, comprising of five different types of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Judging: quality of produce (40%), presentation of box or basket (20%). Submitted for judging ONLY at an ASC deemed local Agricultural Show.
- 2. Project component (submitted via Dropbox before 16 March 2018): PowerPoint Presentation (min. 5 max. 10 slides) detailing how students prepare, grow and maintain the garden, with emphasis on sustainability, to prepare for harvest of produce. Judging: quality of PowerPoint refer to rubric (40%). ONLY winning produce at a local ASC deemed Agricultural Show require projects to be submitted to Sydney Royal Easter Show.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

3

- 1 1190 Jilliby Public School
 - 1191 Nana Glen Public School
 - 1192 Perthville Public School
 - 1193 Rollands Plains Upper Public School
- 2 1195 St Raphaels Catholic School

(S154CA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$50

1190 Jilliby Public School

CLASS 155 - Any Garden Types. Multiple entries permitted per school (i.e. class groups). Two components:

- Grown component: box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square) of produce from a **Regional Secondary** school garden, comprising of five different types of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Submitted for judging ONLY at an ASC deemed local Agricultural Show. Judging: quality of produce (40%), presentation of box or basket (20%).
- Project component (submitted via Dropbox before 16 March 2018): PowerPoint Presentation (min. 15 max. 20 slides) detailing how students use sustainability techniques to prepare, grow and maintain the garden to prepare for harvest of produce. Judging: quality of PowerPoint refer to rubric (40%). ONLY winning produce at local ASC deemed Agricultural Shows require projects to be submitted to Sydney Royal Easter Show.

Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons

- 1 1194 St Mary Mac Killop College Albury
- 3 1196 Canowindra High School
- 2 1197 Murrumburrah High School
- 1198 Tomaree High School

(S155CA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$50

1194 St Mary Mac Killop College Albury

TAFE NSW FLORAL DISPLAYS

CLASS F001 - THEME: "Floral Masquerade".

Your challenge is to create a display interpreting "Floral Masquerade". Space allowed 1.5m x 1.5m with no height restriction. Base and props supplied. Your finished display may include embellishments. No artificial flowers or foliage are permitted. Prizes 1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons. Highly Commended places may also be awarded.

- 2 1199 Tafe NSW Northern Sydney Institute Ryde & Hornsby Campus
- 1 1200 Tafe NSW Ultimo
- 3 1201 Tafe NSW Yallah

(SF001CA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) for each placegetter, supported by Royal Agricultural Society of NSW.

- 1199 Tafe NSW Northern Sydney Institute Ryde & Hornsby Campus
- 1200 Tafe NSW Ultimo
- 1201 Tafe NSW Yallah

SECOND SESSION

SUNDAY 25 MARCH 2018

Classes 200 to 279

BRIDAL

CLASS 200 - A wired bouquet of fresh horticultural material suitable for a bride to carry, using Contemporary wiring techniques. Bench space allowed 500mm. Any embellishments permitted. Prizes 1st \$35, 2nd \$15

- 2000 Dyball, Mrs Jillian
- 2 2001 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 1 2002 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
 - 2003 Pizarro Marroquin, Miss Rocio
 - 2004 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
 - 2005 Thomas, Ms Zelda
 - 2006 Valdez, Mrs Sasha

CACTI AND SUCCULENTS

Class Prize Money, supported by Hamilton's World of Cacti.

OPEN CLASSES

CLASS 201 - Specimen Mammillaria, in pot not exceeding 150mm. Prize 1st \$8

	2007	Advincula, Allan
	2008	Hay, lan
1	2009	Hay, lan
	2010	Kolodziej, Richard
	2011	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
Α	2012	Singh, Ranjit
	2013	Singh, Ranjit
3	2014	Singh, Ranjit
2	2015	Swan, Braidan

CLASS 202 - Specimen Mammillaria, in pot exceeding 150mm.

Prize 1st \$8

2033

2034

HC

Hay, lan

3	2016	Advincula, Allan
1	2017	Hay, lan
2	2018	Hay, lan
	2019	Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 203 - Specimen Ferocactus or Echinocactus. Prize 1st \$8

1	2020	Advincula, Allan
	2021	Hay, lan
3	2022	Hay, lan
	2023	Kolodziej, Richard
Α	2024	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
Α	2025	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2026	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	2027	Singh, Ranjit
Α	2028	Swan, Braidan
		• · · a · · , = · a · · a · ·
~	2020	• · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
		Specimen Astrophytum.
CLA		,
CLA	SS 204 -	,
CLA Prize	SS 204 - e 1st \$8	Specimen Astrophytum.
CLA Prize	SS 204 - e 1st \$8 2029	Specimen Astrophytum. Advincula, Allan
CLA Prize	SS 204 - e 1st \$8 2029 2030	Specimen Astrophytum. Advincula, Allan Advincula, Allan

Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen

```
2035
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
     2036
              Singh, Ranjit
 1
CLASS 205 - Specimen Notocactus or Parodia.
Prize 1st $8
 2
     2037
              Advincula, Allan
     2038
             Hay, lan
     2039
              Hay, lan
     2040
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
      2041
              Singh, Ranjit
 1
     2042
              Singh, Ranjit
 3
CLASS 206 -
             Specimen Gymnocalycium.
Prize 1st $8
 3
     2043
              Advincula, Allan
 2
     2044
              Advincula, Allan
      2045
              Advincula, Allan
     2046
             Hay, lan
      2047
             Hay, lan
      2048
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
     2049
              Singh, Ranjit
 1
      2050
              Singh, Ranjit
CLASS 207 - Specimen Lobivia, Echinopsis or Rebutia.
Prize 1st $8
     2051
 3
              Advincula, Allan
 2
     2052
              Advincula, Allan
     2053
 1
             Hav. lan
     2054
              Hay, lan
     2055
              Singh, Ranjit
     2056
              Singh, Ranjit
CLASS 208 - Specimen Ariocarpus.
Prize 1st $8
      2057
              Advincula, Allan
 3
     2058
              Advincula, Allan
      2059
              Advincula, Allan
      2060
             Hay, lan
 1
     2061
 2
             Hay, lan
      2062
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
CLASS 209 - Specimen Melocactus.
Prize 1st $8
      2063
              Advincula, Allan
 1
     2064
              Advincula, Allan
     2065
             Hay, lan
      2066
              Hay, lan
      2067
              Kolodziej, Richard
      2068
              Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
 3
     2069
              Singh, Ranjit
 2
     2070
              Singh, Ranjit
     2071
              Swan, Braidan
 Α
      2072
              Swan, Braidan
CLASS 210 - Specimen Epiphytic Cactus.
Prize 1st $8
     2073
             Kolodziej, Richard
 2
 3
     2074
              Kolodziej, Richard
     2075
              Kolodziej, Richard
 1
Α
     2076
              Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
      2077
              Singh, Ranjit
CLASS 211 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Cactus.
Prize 1st $8
     2078
              Advincula, Allan
     2079
             Hay, lan
 1
     2080
             Hay, lan
```

2081

2082

Hay, lan

Hay, lan

3	2083	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	2084	Singh, Ranjit
	2085	Singh, Ranjit
	00 040	Specimen Costus (onu conuc) in a pet pet
	eding 12	Specimen Cactus (any genus), in a pot not 5mm.
	e 1st \$8	
3	2086	Advincula, Allan
1	2087	Advincula, Allan
2	2088	Hay, lan
	2089	Hay, lan
	2090	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2091	Singh, Ranjit
	2092	Singh, Ranjit
	SS 213 -	Specimen Cactus, NOT eligible for Classes 201 to
212.		
Prize	e 1st \$8	
	2093	Advincula, Allan
	2094	Advincula, Allan
	2095	Advincula, Allan
2	2096	Advincula, Allan
3	2097	Hay, lan
1	2098	Hay, lan
	2099	Singh, Ranjit
	2100	Singh, Ranjit
CLA	SS 214 -	Specimen Agave, Nolina, Yucca or other
Agav	vaceaea.	
Prize	e 1st \$8	
	2101	Advincula, Allan
	2102	Advincula, Allan
-	2103	Hay, lan
2	2104	Hay, lan Kaladaisi, Bishard
1	2105	Kolodziej, Richard
1	2106 2107	Kolodziej, Richard
	2107	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2100	Singh, Ranjit
	2110	Singh, Ranjit
Α	2111	Swan, Braidan
Α	2112	Swan, Braidan
Α	2113	Swan, Braidan
		Specimen Euphorbia, Jatropha, Monadenium or
	r Euphorl e 1st \$8	
	2114	Advincula, Allan
	2114	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	2116	Hay, lan
-		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

- 1 2117 Hay, lan
- 2118 Potter, David 2119 Singh, Ranjit
- HC 2120 Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 216 - Specimen Ceropegia, Fockea, Psudolithos, Stapelia or other Asclepiadaceae. Prize 1st \$8

- 1 2121 Hay, lan
- 2 2122 Hay, lan
 - 2123 Kolodziej, Richard
 - 2124 Kolodziej, Richard
 - 2125 Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 217 - Specimen Adromischus, Aeonium, Crassula, Echeveria, Sedum or other Crassulaceae in pot not exceeding 150mm. Prize 1st \$8

```
2128
             Advincula, Allan
     2129
             Croan, Miss Susan
     2130
             East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α
     2131
             Hay, lan
     2132
             Hay, lan
 1
     2133
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
     2134
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
     2135
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
     2136
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
             Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
нс
     2137
     2138
             Pramana, Mrs Lanny
             Singh, Ranjit
     2139
     2140
             Singh, Ranjit
```

CLASS 218 - Specimen Aeonium, Crassula, Echeveria, Sedum or other Crassulaceae in a pot exceeding 150mm. Prize 1st \$8

	2141	Advincula, Allan
Α	2142	Advincula, Allan
	2143	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	2144	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
нс	2145	Hay, lan
2	2146	Hay, lan
	2147	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2148	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2149	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2150	Pramana, Mrs Lanny
1	2151	Singh, Ranjit
	2152	Singh, Ranjit
Α	2153	Swan, Braidan
	SS 219 - e 1st \$8	Specimen Lithops or Conophytum.
	2154	Advincula, Allan
	2155	Advincula, Allan
нс	2156	Hay, lan
1	2157	Hay, lan
2	2158	Hay, lan
	2159	Hay, lan
	2160	Hay, lan
	2161	Hay, lan

CLASS 220 - Specimen Argyoderma, Faucaria, Gibbeaum or other Mesembryanthemaceae NOT eligible for Class 219. Prize 1st \$8

	2162	Hay, lan
1	2163	Hay, lan
	2164	Kolodziej, Richard
	2165	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
нс	2166	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	2167	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2168	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2169	Singh, Ranjit
	2170	Singh, Ranjit
CLA	SS 221 -	Specimen Aloe or Gasteria.
Prize	1st \$8	
1	2171	Advincula, Allan
	2172	Hay, lan
	2173	Hay, lan
нс	2174	Kolodziej, Richard
	2175	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	2176	Potter, David
2	2177	Singh, Ranjit
	2178	Singh, Ranjit
	21/0	Siliyli, Kalijit

1 2179 Advincula, Allan 2180 Hay, Ian 2 2181 Hay, Ian 2182 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen CLASS 223 - Specimen Haworthia. Prize 1st \$8 2183 Advincula, Allan 2185 Hay, Ian 2185 Hay, Ian 2186 Hay, Ian 2186 Hay, Ian 1 2187 Hay, Ian 1 2188 Hay, Ian 2188 Hay, Ian 1 2187 Hay, Ian 2188 2183 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan CLASS 224 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2003 Advincula, Allan 2202 Swan, Braidan 2205 Hay, Ian 2203 Advincu		SS 222 - 1st \$8	Specimen Pachypodium.
2180Hay, Ian22181Hay, Ian2182Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, StephenCLASS 223 - Specimen Haworthia.Prize 1st \$82183Advincula, Allan2184Advincula, Allan2185Hay, Ian2186Hay, Ian2187Hay, Ian12187Hay, Ian2191Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2192Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2193Potter, David2194Singh, Ranjit2195Swan, Braidan2196Swan, Braidan2197Hay, Ian2198Kolodziej, Richard2199Kolodziej, Richard2199Kolodziej, Richard2199Swan, Braidan2199Kolodziej, Richard2200Kolodziej, Richard2201Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or VariegatedSucculent.Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan2204Advincula, Allan2205Hay, Ian2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, Ian2208Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2213Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2214Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2215Swan, Braidan2205Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen <td< td=""><td></td><td></td><td>Advincula Allen</td></td<>			Advincula Allen
2 2181 Hay, Ian 2182 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen CLASS 223 - Specimen Haworthia. Prize 1st \$8 2183 Advincula, Allan 2183 Advincula, Allan 2184 Advincula, Allan 2185 Hay, Ian 2185 Hay, Ian 2186 Hay, Ian 2187 Hay, Ian 2188 Hay, Ian 2188 Hay, Ian 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan CLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$8 2 2197 Hay, Ian 2193 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincul	1		-
2182 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen CLASS 223 - Specimen Haworthia. Prize 1st \$8 2183 Advincula, Allan 2184 Advincula, Allan 2185 Hay, Ian 2186 Hay, Ian 2187 Hay, Ian 2188 Hay, Ian 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2100 Kolodziej, Richard 2120 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st 58 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 2206 Hay, Ian	•		-
CLASS 223 - Specimen Haworthia. Prize 1st \$8 2183 Advincula, Allan 2184 Advincula, Allan 2185 Hay, Ian 2186 Hay, Ian 2187 Hay, Ian 2188 Hay, Ian 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2100 Kolodziej, Richard 211 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 2206 Hay, Ian	2		
Prize 1st \$82183Advincula, Allan2184Advincula, Allan2185Hay, Ian2186Hay, Ian2187Hay, Ian2189Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2190Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2191Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2192Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2193Potter, David2194Singh, Ranjit2195Swan, Braidan2196Swan, Braidan2197Hay, Ian2198Kolodziej, Richard2199Kolodziej, Richard2199Kolodziej, Richard2200Kolodziej, Richard2101Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or VariegatedSucculent.Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan2205Hay, Ian2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, Ian2208Advincula, Allan2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2201Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2203Advincula, Allan2204Hay, Ian2205Hay, Ian2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, IanA22082209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2214Singh, Ranjit2213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, Ranjit2215Swan, Braidan216Swan,		2182	Ly & Mrs Sinui Yao, Stephen
2184Advincula, Allan2185Hay, Ian2186Hay, Ian12187Hay, IanHC2188Hay, Ian2189Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2190Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2191Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2192Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2193Potter, David2194Singh, Ranjit2195Swan, Braidan2196Swan, Braidan2197Hay, Ian2198Kolodziej, Richard2199Kolodziej, Richard2100Kolodziej, Richard2101Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, Braidan2102Swan, Braidan2103Advincula, Allan2104Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, Braidan12201Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or VariegatedSucculent.Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan2204Advincula, Allan2205Hay, Ian4220643, Ian2207Hay, IanA22082209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, Ranjit2215Swan, Braidan216Swan, Braidan			Specimen Haworthia.
 2185 Hay, Ian 2186 Hay, Ian 2187 Hay, Ian HC 2188 Hay, Ian 2199 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4207 Hay, Ian 4208 Hay, Ian 4208 Hay, Ian 4209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2205 Hay, Ian 42205 Hay, Ian 42206 Hay, Ian 4211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2183	Advincula, Allan
 2186 Hay, Ian 1 2187 Hay, Ian HC 2188 Hay, Ian 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4205 Hay, Ian 4206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian A 2208 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 4 2208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2184	Advincula, Allan
1 2187 Hay, Ian HC 2188 Hay, Ian 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4 2206 210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212		2185	Hay, lan
 HC 2188 Hay, Ian 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan CLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$8 2 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2100 Kolodziej, Richard 2100 Kolodziej, Richard 2 201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2 203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian HC 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian A 2208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 213 Singh, Ranjit 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2 215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225. 		2186	Hay, lan
 2189 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	1	2187	Hay, lan
 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2193 Potter, David 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4207 Hay, Ian 4208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	нс	2188	Hay, lan
 2190 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4207 Hay, Ian 4208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2189	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
 2 2191 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2192 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2193 Potter, David 2194 Singh, Ranjit 2195 Swan, Braidan 2196 Swan, Braidan CLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$8 2 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 200 Kolodziej, Richard 201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian HC 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian A 2208 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian A 2208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 211 Singh, Ranjit 211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 211 Singh, Ranjit 211 Singh, Ranjit 2121 Singh, Ranjit 2121 Swan, Braidan 		2190	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2192Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2193Potter, David2194Singh, Ranjit2195Swan, Braidan2196Swan, Braidan2196Swan, BraidanCLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$822197Hay, Ian 21982198Kolodziej, Richard 2199200Kolodziej, Richard 2200200Kolodziej, Richard 2200201Singh, Ranjit 22022020Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan 22042205Hay, Ian 22052207Hay, Ian 2207A2208209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 22102210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2214213Singh, Ranjit 2214214Singh, Ranjit 2214215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	2	2191	
2193Potter, David2194Singh, Ranjit2195Swan, Braidan2196Swan, Braidan2196Swan, BraidanCLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$822197Hay, Ian 219822197Hay, Ian 21982198Kolodziej, Richard 2199200Kolodziej, Richard 22002199Kolodziej, Richard 220012201Singh, Ranjit 22022202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan 22052205Hay, Ian 22052206Hay, Ian 22072207Hay, Ian 2209208Hay, Ian 22092210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 211212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 211213Singh, Ranjit 2214214Singh, Ranjit 2214215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2192	-
2194Singh, Ranjit 2195Swan, Braidan 21962195Swan, Braidan2196Swan, BraidanCLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$822197Hay, Ian 21982198Kolodziej, Richard 21992199Kolodziej, Richard 22002200Kolodziej, Richard 220012201Singh, Ranjit 22022202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan 22042204Advincula, Allan 22052205Hay, Ian 22072207Hay, Ian 2207422082209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 22102210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 22112211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 22112212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit 2214214Singh, Ranjit 22142215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2193	-
2195Swan, Braidan 21962196Swan, BraidanCLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$822197Hay, Ian 21982198Kolodziej, Richard 21092199Kolodziej, Richard 2200200Kolodziej, Richard 220012201201Singh, Ranjit 2202202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8203Advincula, Allan 2204204Advincula, Allan 22052205Hay, Ian 22072207Hay, Ian 22072208Hay, Ian 22092209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 22112122Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211213Singh, Ranjit 22142213Singh, Ranjit 22142214Singh, Ranjit 22152215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2194	-
2196Swan, BraidanCLASS 224 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$822197Hay, Ian 21982198Kolodziej, Richard 21992199Kolodziej, Richard 2200200Kolodziej, Richard 220212201200Kolodziej, Richard 220212202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8203Advincula, Allan 2204205Hay, Ian 22052207Hay, Ian 2207422082209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 22102210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211222122213Singh, Ranjit 2214213Singh, Ranjit 2214214Singh, Ranjit 22152215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.			
trained). Prize 1st \$8 2 2 2197 Hay, Ian 2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 1 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian HC 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 1 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit A 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2196	-
2198 Kolodziej, Richard 2199 Kolodziej, Richard 2200 Kolodziej, Richard 1 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit A 2215 Swan, Braidan	traine	ed).	Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai
2199Kolodziej, Richard2200Kolodziej, Richard12201Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or VariegatedSucculent.Prize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan2204Advincula, Allan2205Hay, Ian2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, Ian2208Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, RanjitA2215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to225.	2	2197	Hay, lan
2200Kolodziej, Richard12201Singh, Ranjit2202Swan, BraidanCLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or VariegatedPrize 1st \$82203Advincula, Allan2204Advincula, Allan2205Hay, IanHC2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen213Singh, Ranjit214Singh, Ranjit215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to		2198	•
1 2201 Singh, Ranjit 2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 1 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2199	Kolodziej, Richard
2202 Swan, Braidan CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2200	Kolodziej, Richard
CLASS 225 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian HC 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian A 2208 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 1 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	1	2201	Singh, Ranjit
Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2203 Advincula, Allan 2204 Advincula, Allan 2205 Hay, Ian 4 2206 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2207 Hay, Ian 2209 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2210 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2211 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 2 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 1 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit A 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2202	Swan, Braidan
2204Advincula, Allan2205Hay, IanHC2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, IanA2208Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2Singh, Ranjit211Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, Ranjit2215Swan, Braidan	Succ	ulent.	Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated
2205Hay, IanHC2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, IanA2208Hay, Ian209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit214Singh, Ranjit215Swan, Braidan		2203	Advincula, Allan
HC2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, IanA2208Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit214Singh, Ranjit215Swan, Braidan		2204	Advincula, Allan
HC2206Hay, Ian2207Hay, IanA2208Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit214Singh, Ranjit215Swan, Braidan		2205	Hay, lan
2207Hay, IanA2208Hay, Ian2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit214Singh, Ranjit215Swan, Braidan	нс	2206	
2209Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, Ranjit215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2207	
2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, RanjitA2215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	Α	2208	Hay, lan
2210Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, RanjitA2215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2209	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2211Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen22212Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen12213Singh, Ranjit2214Singh, RanjitA2215Swan, BraidanCLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2210	
2 2212 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 1 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit A 2215 Swan, Braidan		2211	
1 2213 Singh, Ranjit 2214 Singh, Ranjit A 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	2	2212	-
2214 Singh, Ranjit A 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.	1	2213	•
A 2215 Swan, Braidan CLASS 226 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to 225.		2214	
225.	Α	2215	U / J
		SS 226 -	Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 214 to
		1st \$8	

	2216	Advincula, Allan
Α	2217	Advincula, Allan
1	2218	Hay, lan
	2219	Hay, lan
2	2220	Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 227 - Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed.

2221 Croan, Miss Susan

- 2222 Croan, Miss Susan
- 2223 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
- 2224 Potter, David
- 1 2225 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 2 2226 Singh, Ranjit

(S227CA) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

Prize \$75

2225 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 228 - Succulent Exhibit incorporating colour & design. You will be required to design your Exhibit to the theme "Floral Masquerade" and both the plant & container will need to compliment the colours used in the Flower & Garden Pavilion. Any embellishments may be used. The colours for the design components in the pavilion in 2018 will be purple, green and aqua. Bench space allowed 700mm square.

1 2227 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

2 2228 Singh, Ranjit

 $\ensuremath{(S228CA)}$ - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

Prize \$45

2227 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

NOVICE CLASSES

For Exhibitors who have not won a first prize in any Open or Novice Cacti and Succulent Classes at a previous Sydney Royal Easter Show.

CLASS 229 - Specimen Cactus. Prize 1st \$8 2229 Advincula, Allan 2230 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 2231 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn нс 2232 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 2233 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 2 2234 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2235 1 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2236 Rogers, Mrs Peta CLASS 230 - Specimen Succulent. Prize 1st \$8 2237 1 Advincula, Allan 2238 Croan. Miss Susan 2239 Croan, Miss Susan 2240 Croan, Miss Susan 2241 Croan, Miss Susan нс 2242 Croan, Miss Susan 2243 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 2244 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn нс 2245 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2 2246 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 2247 Potter, David Rogers, Mrs Peta 2248

JUNIOR CLASSES

CLASS 231 - Specimen Cactus. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show.

Prize 1st \$8

1	2249	Monajed, Koda
NAS	2250	Monajed, Koda

CLASS 232 - Specimen Succulent. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$8

1	2251	Monajed, Koda
2	2252	Monajed, Koda
uс	2252	Bogore Metr Kar

HC 2253 Rogers, Mstr Kade

CLASS 233 - Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show.

HC2254Rogers, Mstr Jake22255Rogers, Mstr Kade

1 2256 Rogers, Miss Sophie

(S233CA) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

Prize \$30

2256 Rogers, Miss Sophie

CHAMPIONS

(S2340) - CHAMPION CACTUS

All Cactus Exhibits in the second session are eligible. 2036 Singh, Ranjit

(S2340SA) - Cash Prize supported by The Hamilton Family. Prize \$50

2036 Singh, Ranjit

(S2341) - CHAMPION SUCCULENT OTHER THAN CACTI

All Succulents other than Cacti Exhibits in the second session are eligible.

2213 Singh, Ranjit

(S2341SA) - Cash Prize supported by The Hamilton Family. Prize \$50

2213 Singh, Ranjit

(S2342) - SUPREME CHAMPION CACTUS OR SUCCULENT. Champions from (S2340) to (S2341) are eligible.

2036 Singh, Ranjit

(S2342SA) - RAS of NSW Award of Excellence Medallion for Supreme Champion Cactus or Succulent.

2036 Singh, Ranjit

(S2342SB) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Cactus & Succulent Society of NSW Inc.

2036 Singh, Ranjit

(S2342SC) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd. Prize \$150

2036 Singh, Ranjit

CHILDREN'S CLASSES - GENERAL

Class prize money supported by Gary Hart.

CLASS 235 - One Pot Plant in flower, in a pot not exceeding 250mm. Prize 1st \$10

1 2257 Andersen, Miss Rose

2 2258 Monajed, Koda

CLASS 236 - One Terrarium or Bottle Garden, which will fit within a space of 600mm square. Prize 1st \$10 (S2360) - CHAMPION EXHIBIT, CHILD UNDER 7 YEARS 2257 Andersen, Miss Rose

(S2360SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart. Prize \$20

2257 Andersen, Miss Rose

CHILDREN 7 YEARS AND UNDER 10 YEARS

CLASS 237 - Cactus Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed. Prize 1st \$10

1	2260	Andersen, Thomas
нс	2261	Rogers, Mstr Jake
		— •• • • • •

- HC 2262 Rogers, Mstr Kade
- 2 2263 Shah, Mstr Aaryan

CLASS 238 - One Pot Plant in Flower, in a pot not exceeding 250mm.

Prize 1st \$10

1 2264 Andersen, Thomas

(S2380) - CHAMPION EXHIBIT, CHILD 7 YEARS AND UNDER 10 YEARS

2260 Andersen, Thomas

(S2380SA) - Product Prize supported by Yates. Value \$50 2260 Andersen, Thomas

CHILDREN 10 YEARS AND UNDER 14 YEARS

CLASS 239 - Asian Cooking Garden, to comprise of three different species of Asian vegetables. To fit within a space of 350mm square. (Plastic containers preferred). Prize 1st \$10

2 2265 Andersen, Miss Lily

1 2266 Rogers, Miss Sophie

CLASS 240 - Country Kitchen Herb Garden, to comprise of three different species of herbs. To fit within a space of 350mm square. (Plastic containers preferred). Prize 1st \$10

1	2267	Andersen, Miss Lily
нс	2268	Levis, Mstr Cade
NAS	2269	Murugappan, Mstr Ilankumaran
2	2270	Rogers, Miss Sophie

CLASS 241 - Cactus Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed. Prize 1st \$10

HC	2271	Andersen,	Miss	Lily
----	------	-----------	------	------

- 1 2272 Dang, Miss Bridgette
- 2273 Hall, Miss Rianna Bora
- 2 2274 Murugappan, Mstr Ilankumaran
- 3 2275 Rogers, Miss Sophie

(S2410) - CHAMPION EXHIBIT, CHILD OVER 10 YEARS AND UNDER 14 YEARS

- 2272 Dang, Miss Bridgette
- (S2410SA) Product Prize supported by Yates. Value \$50 2272 Dang, Miss Bridgette

CHILDREN 14 YEARS AND UNDER 16 YEARS

CLASS 242 - Asian Cooking Garden, to comprise of three different species of Asian vegetables. To fit within a space of 350mm square. (Plastic containers preferred). Prize 1st \$10

1 2276 Hawkins, Miss Sage

CLASS 243 - Country Kitchen Herb Garden, to comprise of three different species of herbs. To fit within a space of 350mm square. (Plastic containers preferred). Prize 1st \$10

1 2277 Hawkins, Miss Sage

CLASS 244 - Cactus Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed. Prize 1st \$10

1 2278 Hawkins, Miss Sage

(S2440) - CHAMPION EXHIBIT, CHILD 14 YEARS AND UNDER 16 YEARS

2277 Hawkins, Miss Sage

(S2440SA) - Product Prize supported by Yates. Value \$50 2277 Hawkins, Miss Sage

SUPREME CHAMPION CHILDREN'S EXHIBIT

(S2441) - SUPREME CHAMPION CHILDREN'S EXHIBIT Champions from (S2310) to (S2390) are eligible.

2272 Dang, Miss Bridgette

(S2441SA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$100

2272 Dang, Miss Bridgette

CHILDREN'S CLASSES - DECORATIVE

Class prize money supported by Gary Hart.

CLASS 245 - "Zootopia" using fresh flowers and/or fruit/vegetables. Wooden toothpicks or skewers can be used, no metal or plastic to be used. Cold glue can be used. Bench space allowed 300mm wide. Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

- 2 2279 Hickson, Miss Eva
- 1 2280 Shah, Mstr Aayush
- A 2281 Ward, Miss Jayde

CLASS 246 - "Floral Mask", using fresh flowers, embellishements permitted. Cold glue can be used. Bench space allowed 300mm wide.

Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

- 2282 Hickson, Miss Eva
- 1 2283 Shah, Mstr Aayush
- 2 2284 Ward, Miss Jayde

(S2460) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE, CHILD UNDER 7 YEARS 2283 Shah, Mstr Aayush

(S2460SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart.

Prize \$30

2283 Shah, Mstr Aayush

CHILDREN 7 YEARS AND UNDER 10 YEARS

CLASS 247 - "Floral Mask" using fresh flowers, embellishments permitted. Cold glue can be used. Space allowed 300mm wide. Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

- 2 2285 Rogers, Mstr Jake
- 1 2286 Shah, Mstr Aaryan

CLASS 248 - "Zootopia", using fruit and/or vegetables. Wooden toothpicks or skewers can be used, no metal or plastic to be used. Cold glue can be used. Bench space allowed 300mm wide. Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

1 2287 Rogers, Mstr Jake

2 2288 Shah, Mstr Aaryan

(S2480) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE, CHILD 7 YEARS AND UNDER 10 YEARS

2286 Shah, Mstr Aaryan

(S2480SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart.

Prize \$30

2286 Shah, Mstr Aaryan

CHILDREN 10 YEARS AND UNDER 14 YEARS

CLASS 249 - "Anyone for Tea", using fresh horticultural material, embellishments permitted. Bench space allowed 500mm wide. Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

- 2 2289 Hickson, Mstr Kai
- 1 2290 Rogers, Miss Sophie
- A 2291 Ward, Mstr Brayden
- A 2292 Ward, Mstr Ryan

CLASS 250 - "Floral Mask", using fresh flowers, embellishments permitted. Cold glue can be used. Bench space allowed 300mm wide.

Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

	2290	Rogers, Miss Sophie
1	2293	Dang, Miss Bridgette
	2294	Hickson, Mstr Kai
2	2295	Rogers, Miss Sophie
HC	2296	Ward, Mstr Brayden
	2297	Ward, Mstr Ryan

(S2500SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart. Prize \$30

2290 Rogers, Miss Sophie

CHILDREN 14 YEARS AND UNDER 16 YEARS

CLASS 251 - "Floral Mask", using fresh flowers, embellishments permitted. Bench space allowed 300mm wide. Prizes 1st \$10. 2nd \$5

1 2298 Hawkins, Miss Sage

CLASS 252 - "Table design for a Teenage Party", using fresh flowers, embellishments permitted. Cold glue can be used. Bench space allowed 500mm wide. Prizes 1st \$10, 2nd \$5

1 2299 Hawkins, Miss Sage

(S2520) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE, CHILD 14 YEARS AND UNDER 16 YEARS

2299 Hawkins, Miss Sage

(S2520SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart. Prize \$30

2299 Hawkins, Miss Sage

SUPREME CHAMPION CHILDREN'S DECORATIVE EXHIBIT

(S2521) - SUPREME CHAMPION CHILDREN'S DECORATIVE EXHIBIT

Champions from (S2460) to (S2520) are eligible.

2290 Rogers, Miss Sophie

(S2521SA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd. Value \$100

2290 Rogers, Miss Sophie

DECORATIVE

CLASS 253 - "Experimental". A Contemporary Design. To be staged on supplied base 1m square raised 75mm from the floor with attached backing 2m high, coloured grey. No attachments to backing. Viewed and judged from both front and sides. Limited to the first 8 entries.

- HC 2300 Baillie, Ms Kim
 - 2301 Dybell, Mrs Claire
 - 2302 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
 - 2303 Finger, Geoff
- 1 2304 Fingleton, Mrs Sue
- 2305 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 2306 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 2 2307 Shah, Mrs Madhu

(S253CA) - Cash Prize supported by NSW Floral Art Association. Prizes 1st \$100, 2nd \$75, 3rd \$50

- 2304 Fingleton, Mrs Sue
- 2307 Shah, Mrs Madhu

CLASS 254 - "Espionage". To be staged using supplied black mesh frame, height 1.13m, width 380mm, on a hebel brick 600mm x 200mm x 200mm. Overall height of supplied staging 1.33m from the floor. Space allowed 1m square. Judged front and back. Limited to the first 8 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2 2308 Baillie, Ms Kim
- 1 2309 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 2310 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 3 2311 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 255 - "Traditional Petite Arrangement". Scale is the most important principal. All material including container must be in proportion and should be more than 100mm overall but less than 250mm.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2312 Adler, Mrs Elsie
- NAS 2313 Dybell, Mrs Claire
 - 2314 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
 - 2315 Hayne, Mrs Glynis
- 3 2316 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
- 2 2317 Manefield, Mrs Jennifer
- 1 2318 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
 - 2319 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 256 - "Revealing Beauty". To be staged on a supplied cube 600mm dimensions, coloured grey. Judged all around. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2320 Dyball, Mrs Jillian
- 3 2321 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 1 2322 Fingleton, Mrs Sue
- 2323 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 2324 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
- 2 2325 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 2326 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 257 - Collage – "Cloak and Dagger". Backing material and overall dimensions, height 800mm x 600mm wide. To be displayed on a supplied easel coloured black. Limited to first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2327 Baillie, Ms Kim
- 3 2328 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 1 2329 Finger, Geoff 2331 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 258 - "Stamobile". Any embellishments permitted. Refer to Royal Horticultural Society of NSW handbook, page 30. Space allowed 800mm.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

	2332	Adler, Mrs Elsie
3	2333	Baillie, Ms Kim
	2334	Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
1	2335	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
	2336	Hayne, Mrs Glynis
	2337	Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina
2	2338	Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 259 - "Mystique". To be designed on a supplied plinth 1m x 400mm square, coloured grey. Judged all around. Space allowed 1m square. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2339 Dybell, Mrs Claire
- 3 2340 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary 2341 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 1 2342 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 2 2343 Robertson, Mrs Beryl

(S2590) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE

2329 Finger, Geoff

ROSES

Class prize money supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers.

CLASS 260 - Rose Championship

To consist of: Three Exhibition Roses (D); One Vase of Bunch Roses, 5 stems, same cultivar; plus any ONE of the following:

(i) One Vase of Floribunda Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms.

(ii) One Vase of Floribunda Roses, up to 25 blooms, same cultivar.(iii) One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 4 - 6 stems and/or

cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. (iv) One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 3 stems and/or cuts,

same cultivar. (v) One Vase of Hybrid Tea Roses, Bud to Full Bloom, 4 stages,

- same cultivar.
- 2 2344 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 2345 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S260CA) - Cash Prize supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

2344Hayne, Doug & Glynis2345Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 261 - Six Exhibition Roses, (D). Prizes 1st \$12, 2nd \$6

1 2346 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 262 - Three Exhibition Roses, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 2347 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 263 - One Exhibition Rose. Prize 1st \$6 2348 Albeck, Ms Sheryle 2349 Albeck, Ms Sheryle 2350 Albeck, Ms Sheryle 2351 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 1 2352 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 2 2353 Regan, Jeffrev 3 2354 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 2355 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 2356 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen CLASS 264 - One Vase of Bunch Roses, five stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6 2357 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 2358 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 2359 2 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 2360 3 Regan, Jeffrey CLASS 265 - One Vase of Bunch Roses, three stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6 2361 Hayne, Doug & Glynis Α 2362 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 2363 O Hearn, Jim & Helen O Hearn, Jim & Helen 1 2364 2365 O Hearn, Jim & Helen Α 2366 Regan, Jeffrev

- Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 2367
- 2 2368 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 266 - One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, three stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- Α 2369 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 2 2370
- 2371 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2372 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 2373 O Hearn, Jim & Helen

CLASS 267 - One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 4-6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 2374 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 2375 Regan, Jeffrey

CLASS 268 - One Vase of Hybrid Tea Roses, bud to full bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

1	2376	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
	2377	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
NAS	2378	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
	2379	Regan, Jeffrey

2380 2 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 269 - One Vase of Full Bloom Roses, three stems, same cultivar Prize 1st \$6

- 2381 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2382 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2383 3 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2384 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1
- 2 2385 Regan, Jeffrey
- 2386 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 270 - One Vase of Shrub Roses, 1 - 6 stems and or/cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

CLASS 271 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, three stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

2388	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
2389	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
2390	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
2391	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2392	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2393	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2394	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2395	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

1

2

3

2

1

- 2396 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 3 2397 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 2398 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 272 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, 4-6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

2399	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
2400	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
2401	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2402	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2403	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2404	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
2405	Thackeray, lan & Maureen
2406	Thackeray, lan & Maureen

CLASS 273 - One Vase of Minature Bunch Roses, five stems, same cultivar Prize 1st \$6

- 2407 Albeck, Ms Sheryle
- 2408 Albeck, Ms Sheryle 2
- 2409 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 3 2410 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2411 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1
 - 2412 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
 - 2413 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 274 - One Vase of Minature Roses, bud to full bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 2414 1
- Hayne, Doug & Glynis 2415 Hayne, Doug & Glynis Α
- 2 2416 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
 - 2417 Regan, Jeffrey
 - 2418 Regan, Jeffrey
 - 2419 Regan, Jeffrey
 - 2420 Swan, Braidan
- 2421 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 3

CLASS 275 - One Standard Unit, Australian Bred Roses, Hybrid Tea, Large Flowered Climber or Grandiflora Roses. Prize 1st \$6

- 2422 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Δ
- 2423 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1
- 2 2424 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- 2425 O Hearn, Jim & Helen 3

CLASS 276 - One Standard Unit, Australian Bred Roses, Floribunda, Mini-flora or Miniature Roses. Prize 1st \$6

2426	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2427	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

- 2428 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 1
- 2429 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 3
- Hayne, Doug & Glynis 2430 А
- 2431 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 2 2432 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 277 - One Vase of Floribunda Roses, up to 25 blooms, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

A 2433 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

- 2 2434 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2435 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 2436 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 2437 Swan, Braidan
- 3 2438 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 2439 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 278 - One Vase of Floribunda Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 2440 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 2441 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2442 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 1 2443 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- 2444 Regan, Jeffrey

CLASS 279 - One Vase of Miniflora Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 2445 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2446 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2447 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 2 2448 Regan, Jeffrey
- 1 2449 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
- (S2790) CHAMPION EXHIBITION ROSE
 - 2352 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- (S2791) CHAMPION VASE OF BUNCH ROSES 2358 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- (S2792) CHAMPION VASE OF MODERN DECORATIVE ROSES
 - 2375 Regan, Jeffrey
- (S2793) CHAMPION VASE OF ROSES, BUD TO FULL BLOOM 2414 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- (S2794) CHAMPION VASE OF FULL BLOOM ROSES 2384 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- (S2795) CHAMPION VASE OF SHRUB ROSES Not Awarded
- (S2796) CHAMPION VASE OF MINIATURE ROSES 2406 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
- (S2797) CHAMPION VASE OF AUSTRALIAN BRED ROSES 2443 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- (S2798) CHAMPION VASE OF FLORIBUNDA ROSES 25 BLOOMS
 - 2436 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- (S2799) CHAMPION VASE OF FLORIBUNDA ROSES 1 6 STEMS AND/OR CUTS
 - 2443 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- (S2800) CHAMPION VASE OF MINI-FLORA ROSES 2449 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

(S2801) - SUPREME CHAMPION ROSE UNIT. Champions from (S2790to (S2800) are eligible.

2436 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S2801SA) - Cash Prize supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Prize \$20

2436 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

THIRD SESSION

TUESDAT 27 MARCH 2018

Classes 300 to 3005

CACTI AND SUCCULENTS

Class prize money supported by The Hamilton Family.

OPEN CLASSES

0. 5		0020
		Specimen Mammillaria, in pot not exceeding
150m Prize	1st \$8	
1 1120		
	3000	Advincula, Allan
1	3001	Hay, lan
	3002	Hay, lan
3	3003	Kolodziej, Richard
	3004	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	3005	Singh, Ranjit
	3006	Singh, Ranjit
нс	3007	Swan, Braidan
		Specimen Mammillaria, in pot exceeding 150mm.
Prize	1st \$8	
3	3008	Advincula, Allan
2	3009	Hay, lan
	3010	Hay, lan
1	3011	Singh, Ranjit
CLAS	SS 302 -	Specimen Ferocactus or Echinocactus.
Prize	1st \$8	
2	3012	Advincula, Allan
3	3013	Hay, lan
НС	3014	Hay, lan
	3015	Kolodziej, Richard
А	3016	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
Ā		-
A	3017	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3018	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
1	3019	Singh, Ranjit
Α	3020	Swan, Braidan
		Specimen Astrophytum.
Plize	1st \$8	
	3021	Advincula, Allan
HC	3022	Advincula, Allan
	3023	Advincula, Allan
	3024	Hay, lan
	3025	Hay, lan
1	3026	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
3	3027	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	3028	Singh, Ranjit
	SS 304 - 1st \$8	Specimen Notocactus or Parodia.
3	3029	Advincula, Allan
2	3030	Hay, lan
-	3031	Hay, lan
	3032	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
1	3032	Singh, Ranjit
•	3033	Singh, Ranjit
	3034	Singi, Kalijit
	SS 305 - 1st \$8	Specimen Gymnocalycium.

3037 Advincula, Allan 3038 Hay, lan 1 3039 Hay, lan 3 3040 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3041 Singh, Ranjit 3042 Singh, Ranjit CLASS 306 - Specimen Lobivia, Echinopsis or Rebutia. Prize 1st \$8 3043 Advincula, Allan 2 3044 Advincula, Allan 3045 Hay, lan 1 3046 Hay, lan 3047 Singh, Ranjit 3048 3 Singh, Ranjit CLASS 307 - Specimen Ariocarpus. Prize 1st \$8 3049 Advincula, Allan 3 3050 Advincula, Allan 3051 Advincula, Allan 1 3052 Hay, lan 2 3053 Hay, lan 3054 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen CLASS 308 - Specimen Melocactus. Prize 1st \$8 3055 Advincula, Allan 1 3056 Advincula, Allan 3057 Hay, lan 2 3058 Hay, lan 3059 Kolodziej, Richard 3060 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3 3061 Singh, Ranjit нс 3062 Singh, Ranjit 3063 Α Swan, Braidan 3064 Swan, Braidan CLASS 309 - Specimen Epiphytic Cactus. Prize 1st \$8 2 3065 Kolodziej, Richard 3 3066 Kolodziej, Richard 1 3067 Kolodziej, Richard 3068 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3069 Singh, Ranjit CLASS 310 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Cactus. Prize 1st \$8 3070 Advincula, Allan 1 3071 Hay, lan 3072 Hay, lan 3073 2 Hay, lan 3074 Hay, lan нс 3075 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3076 Singh, Ranjit 3 3077 Singh, Ranjit CLASS 311 - Specimen Cactus (any genus), in a pot not exceeding 125mm. Prize 1st \$8 3 3078 Advincula, Allan 2 3079 Advincula, Allan 3080 1 Hay, lan нс 3081 Hay, lan 3082 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3083 Singh, Ranjit 3084 Singh, Ranjit

2 3036 Advincula, Allan

Advincula, Allan

HC 3035

CLASS 312 - Specimen Cactus, NOT eligible for Classes 300 to 311.

Prize 1st \$8

- 3 3085 Advincula, Allan 3086 Advincula, Allan 3087 Advincula, Allan 2 3088 Advincula, Allan нс 3089 Hay, lan 3090 Hay, lan 1 3091 Singh, Ranjit 3092 Singh, Ranjit CLASS 313 - Specimen Agave, Nolina, Yucca or other Agavaceaea. Prize 1st \$8 2 3093 Advincula, Allan 3094 Advincula, Allan 3095 Hay, lan 3096 Hay, lan 3097 Kolodziej, Richard 3098 Kolodziej, Richard 1 3099 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3100 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen 3 3101 Singh, Ranjit 3102 Singh, Ranjit Α 3103 Swan, Braidan
- Α 3104 Swan, Braidan
- 3105 Α Swan, Braidan

CLASS 314 - Specimen Euphorbia, Jatropha, Monadenium or other Euphorbiaceae.

Prize 1st \$8

- 2 3106 Advincula, Allan 3107 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 3 3108 Hay, lan 3109 Hay, lan 3110 Potter, David Singh, Ranjit 3111
- 1 3112 Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 315 - Specimen Ceropegia, Fockea, Psudolithos, Stapelia or other Asclepiadaceae. Prize 1st \$8

1	3113	Hay, lan
2	3114	Hay, lan
	3115	Kolodziej, Richard
нс	3116	Kolodziej, Richard
	3117	Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 316 - Specimen Adromischus, Aeonium, Crassula, Echeveria, Sedum or other Crassulaceae in pot not exceeding 150mm.

Prize 1st \$8

2	3118	Advincula, Allan
	3119	Advincula, Allan
	3120	Advincula, Allan
	3121	Croan, Miss Susan
	3122	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	3123	Hay, lan
1	3124	Hay, lan
	3125	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3126	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3127	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3128	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3129	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3130	Pramana, Mrs Lanny
	3131	Singh, Ranjit
	3132	Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 317 - Specimen Aeonium, Crassula, Echeveria, Sedum or other Crassulaceae in pot exceeding 150mm. Prize 1st \$8

Prize	1st \$8	
	3133	Advincula, Allan
Α	3134	Advincula, Allan
	3135	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	3136	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	3137	Hay, lan
	3138	Hay, lan
	3139	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
3	3140	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3141	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	3142	Pramana, Mrs Lanny
1	3143	Singh, Ranjit
	3144	Singh, Ranjit
Α	3145	Swan, Braidan
	SS 318 - 1st \$8	Specimen Lithops or Conophytum.
	3146	Advincula, Allan
	3147	Advincula, Allan
	3148	Hay, lan
	3149	Hay, lan
3	3150	Hay, lan
NAS	3151	Hay, lan
2	3152	Hay, lan
1	3153	Hay, lan
other	Mesemb	Specimen Argyoderma, Faucaria, Gibbeaum or ryanthemaceae NOT eligible for Class 318.
Prize	1st \$8	

Prize	e 1st \$8	
	3154	Hay, lan
3	3155	Hay, lan
	3156	Kolodziej, Richard
2	3157	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3158	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
1	3159	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3160	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3161	Singh, Ranjit
	3162	Singh, Ranjit
	SS 320 - e 1st \$8	Specimen Aloe or Gasteria.
1	3163	Advincula, Allan
	3164	Hay, lan
	3165	Hay, lan
	3166	Kolodziej, Richard
2	3167	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3168	Potter, David
3	3169	Singh, Ranjit
	3170	Singh, Ranjit
	SS 321 - e 1st \$8	Specimen Pachypodium.
2	3171	Advincula, Allan
1	3172	Hay, lan
3	3173	Hay, lan
	3174	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	SS 322 - e 1st \$8	Specimen Haworthia.
	3175	Advincula, Allan
	3176	Advincula, Allan
1	3177	Hay, lan
	3178	Hay, lan
	3179	Hay, lan
2	3180	Hay, lan
3	3181	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3182	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen

& Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
& Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
tter, David
igh, Ranjit
an, Braidan
an, Braidan

CLASS 323 - Specimen Bonsai Styled Succulent (must be Bonsai trained). Prize 1st \$8

1	3189	Hay, lan
	3190	Kolodziej, Richard
3	3191	Kolodziej, Richard
	3192	Kolodziej, Richard
2	3193	Singh, Ranjit

3194 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 324 - Specimen Crested, Monstrose or Variegated Succulent. Prize 1st \$8

Prize Ist \$6

	3195	Advincula, Allan
3	3196	Advincula, Allan
	3197	Hay, lan
	3198	Hay, lan
	3199	Hay, lan
Α	3200	Hay, lan
1	3201	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3202	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3203	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
2	3204	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3205	Singh, Ranjit
	3206	Singh, Ranjit
Α	3207	Swan, Braidan

CLASS 325 - Specimen Succulent NOT eligible for Classes 313 to 324.

Prize 1st \$8

- 1 3208 Advincula, Allan
- A 3209 Advincula, Allan
- 2 3210 Hay, lan
- 3 3211 Hay, lan
- 3212 Singh, Ranjit
- A 3213 Singh, Ranjit

CLASS 326 - Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed.

- 3214 Croan, Miss Susan
- 3215 Croan, Miss Susan
- 2 3216 Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
- 3217 Potter, David
- 1 3218 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 3 3219 Singh, Ranjit

(S326CA) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

Prize \$75

3218 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 327 - Succulent Exhibit incorporating colour & design. You will be required to design your Exhibit to the theme "Floral Masquerade" and both the plant & container will need to compliment the colours used in the Flower & Garden Pavilion. Any embellishments may be used. The colours for the design components in the pavilion in 2018 will be purple, green and aqua. Bench space allowed 700mm square.

1 3220 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

3221 Singh, Ranjit

(S327CA) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

Prize \$45

3220 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

NOVICE CLASSES

For Exhibitors who have not won a first prize in any Open or Novice Cacti and Succulent Classes at a previous Sydney Royal Easter Show.

CLASS 328 - Specimen Cactus.

Prize 1st \$8

нс	3222	Advincula, Allan
	3223	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	3224	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	3225	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	3226	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	3227	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
1	3228	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3229	Rogers, Mrs Peta
~ •		

CLASS 329 - Specimen Succulent. Prize 1st \$8

3	3230	Advincula, Allan
	3231	Croan, Miss Susan
	3232	Croan, Miss Susan
	3233	Croan, Miss Susan
	3234	Croan, Miss Susan
	3235	Croan, Miss Susan
	3236	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	3237	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	3238	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
1	3239	Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen
	3240	Potter, David

3241 Rogers, Mrs Peta

JUNIOR CLASSES

CLASS 330 - Specimen Cactus. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$8

2 3242 Monajed, Koda

1 3243 Monajed, Koda

CLASS 331 - Specimen Succulent. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show.

Prize 1st \$8

```
2 3244 Monajed, Koda
1 3245 Monajed, Koda
```

CLASS 332 - Dish Garden, 150mm to 300mm, composed of Cacti or Succulents or both. Plants used in Garden must be growing on own roots, not cuttings; embellishments allowed. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show.

No Entries

(S332CA) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

Prize \$30

Not Awarded

CHAMPIONS

(S3320) - CHAMPION CACTUS

All Cactus Exhibits in the third session are eligible. **3052** Hay, Ian

(S3320SA) - Cash Prize supported by The Hamilton Family. Prize \$50

3052 Hay, lan

(S3321) - CHAMPION SUCCULENT OTHER THAN CACTI

All Succulents other than Cacti Exhibits in the third session are eligible.

3143 Singh, Ranjit

(S3321SA) - Cash Prize supported by The Hamilton Family. Prize \$50

3143 Singh, Ranjit

(S3322) - SUPREME CHAMPION CACTUS OR SUCCULENT Champions from (S3320) to (S3321) are eligible.

3052 Hay, lan

(S3322SA) - Cash Prize supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd. Prize \$150

3052 Hay, lan

DAHLIAS

CLASS 333 - Dahlia Championship - Six Vases Dahlias, to be staged in standard units. Three vases to contain types 160mm and over in diameter, to include at least two Distinct types, and three vases to contain types under 160mm in diameter, to include at least two Distinct types. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor. Prizes 1st \$75 and ribbon. 2nd \$50. 3rd \$25

- 2 3246 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3247 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S333CA) - Class prize money supported by Braidan Swan.

(S333CB) - Prize (Medallion) supported by Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc.

3247 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 334 - Six Vases Dahlias, to be staged one bloom per vase, six vases, six different types.

- 3 3248 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3249 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 3250 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

 $({\bf S334CA})$ - Cash Prizes supported by Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc.

Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

- 3248 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3249 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3250 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 335 - Three Dahlias, Large Decorative over 210mm, (NND), formal and/or informal. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 336 - One Dahlia, Large Decorative over 210mm, formal and/or informal. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3251 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 3252 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- A 3253 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 337 - Three Dahlias, Medium Decorative, 160mm to 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3254 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- A 3255 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 338 - One Dahlia, Medium Decorative, 160mm to 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3256 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 3257 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 3 3258 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 339 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Decorative, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

1 3259 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 340 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Decorative, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

1 3260 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 341 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Decorative, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3261 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 3262 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3263 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 342 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Decorative, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 3264 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3265 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3266 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 343 - Three Dahlias, Large Cactus, over 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 3267 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 344 - One Dahlia, Large Cactus, over 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

1 3268 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 345 - Three Dahlias, Medium Cactus, 160mm to 210mm, (NND).

Prize 1st \$6

- 2 3269 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3270 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 346 - One Dahlia, Medium Cactus, 160mm to 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 3271 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3272 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3273 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 2 3274 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 347 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3275 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 3276 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3277 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 348 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms of one variety.

Prize	e 1st	\$6
	0 100	ΨΟ

- 3278 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3279 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3280 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 3281 2
- Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 349 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Cactus, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3282 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3283 2 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 350 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Cactus, under 120mm. three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3284 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 3285 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 3286 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 351 - Three Dahlias, Exhibition Cactus, over 160mm. (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 3287 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 352 - One Dahlia, Exhibition Cactus, over 160mm. Prize 1st \$6

1	3288	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	3289	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
2	3290	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 353 - One Dahlia, Fimbriated Cactus, over 160mm. Prize 1st \$6

3291 1 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

3292 2 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 354 - One Vase Dahlias, Fimbriated Cactus, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

3293 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1

CLASS 355 - One Vase Dahlias, Waterlily, under 160mm, three blooms three varieties Prize 1st \$6

- 3294 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1
- 3295 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny Α

CLASS 356 - One Vase Dahlias, Waterlily, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 3296 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3 3297
- 1 3298 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 357 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Ball, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 358 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Ball, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3299 1
- 2 3300 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 359 - One Vase Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, three blooms, three varieties, Prize 1st \$6

- 3301 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 2
- 1 3302 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 360 - One Vase Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 3303 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3304 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 2 3305 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 361 - Three Vases Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm standard unit, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

- 3306 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1
- 2 3307 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 362 - One Vase Dahlias, Collerette, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- Davis & John Woodfield Graeme 3308 1
- 2 3309 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 363 - One Vase Dahlias, Collerette, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 3310 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 3311 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
 - 3312 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 364 - One Vase Dahlias, Orchid type under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 365 - One Vase Dahlias, Orchid type under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

3313 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1

CLASS 366 - One Vase Dahlias, Single under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties, Prize 1st \$6

Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3314 1

CLASS 367 - One Vase Dahlias, Single under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 3315 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1
- 2 3316 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
 - 3317 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 368 - One Vase Dahlias, Stellar, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 369 - One Vase Dahlias, Stellar, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 370 - Standard Unit Dahlia, any other type not on Schedule, over 160mm, one bloom, under 160mm, three blooms. Prize 1st \$6

1 3318 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 371 - Best Seedling Dahlia, one bloom, any size, which has not won a first prize at a previous Sydney Royal Easter Show and has not been released commercially. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 3319 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3320 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3321 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 1
 - 3322 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

 $\mbox{CLASS 372}$ - One Vase Dahlias, Flower of the Year, standard unit. Prize 1st \$6

1 3323 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

JUNIOR CLASSES

CLASS 373 - One bloom, over 160mm. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$6

2 3324 Monajed, Koda

CLASS 374 - One standard unit, under 160mm. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$6

1 3325 Monajed, Koda

CHAMPIONS

- (S3740) CHAMPION DAHLIA, LARGE DECORATIVE Not Awarded
- (S3741) CHAMPION DAHLIA, MEDIUM DECORATIVE 3247 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S3742) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, SMALL DECORATIVE 3247 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S3743) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE DECORATIVE
 - 3265 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S3744) CHAMPION DAHLIA, LARGE CACTUS 3267 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S3745) CHAMPION DAHLIA, MEDIUM CACTUS 3270 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S3746) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, SMALL CACTUS 3247 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S3747) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE CACTUS 3284 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S3748) CHAMPION DAHLIA, EXHIBITION CACTUS 3250 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S3749) CHAMPION STANDARD UNIT DAHLIA, FIMBRIATED CACTUS
 - 3323 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S3750) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, WATERLILY 3298 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S3751) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE BALL 3299 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S3752) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, POMPONE 3306 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S3753) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, COLLERETTE 3311 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

(S3754) - CHAMPION STANDARD UNIT DAHLIA, ANY OTHER TYPE

3246 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

(S3755) - SUPREME CHAMPION DAHLIA

Champions from (S3740) to (S3754) are eligible.

3270 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S3755SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd. Prize \$50

3270 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

DECORATIVE

CLASS 376 - FLORAL ART AWARD

"Timeless Classic". A traditional pedestal arrangement, (not necessarily symmetrical). Natural embellishments only. Space allowed 1.25m. Judged front and side. (Supply own pedestal).

- 1 3326 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- A 3327 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
 - 3328 O Toole, Mrs Elizabeth
- 2 3329 Pedersen, Mrs Katherine 3330 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

(S376CA) - Cash Prizes supported by Kerry Little and Kim Whyte. Prizes 1st \$150, 2nd \$100, 3rd \$50

3326	Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
3329	Pedersen. Mrs Katherine

CLASS 377 - "Contorted Control". To be staged on a supplied plinth, dimensions 1m high x 400mm square, coloured grey. Space allowed 1m square. Judged all around. Limited to the first 10 entries.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

3	3331	Baillie,	Ms	Kim
5	3331	Danne,	1113	TXIIII

- 2 3332 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 1 3333 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 378 - "Rococo Influence". Bench space allowed 800mm wide.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

3334	Adler, Mrs	Elsie
------	------------	-------

- 3 3335 Dyball, Mrs Jillian
- 1 3336 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
 - 3337 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 2 3338 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 379 - "Dare to be different using Dahlias". Mixed foliage allowed. Bench space allowed 800mm wide. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

1 3339 Adler, Mrs Elsie

- 3340 Dyball. Mrs Jillian
- 3341 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 2 3342 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- A 3343 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 3344 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
- 3 3345 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 380 - Collage - "Peek'A'Boo", to include fresh and/or dried horticultural material. Overall dimensions, height 800mm x 600mm wide. To be displayed on a supplied easel coloured black. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

нс	3346	Adler, Mrs Elsie
	3347	Baillie, Ms Kim
1	3348	Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
3	3349	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
	3350	Mahoney, Miss Robyn
2	3351	Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 381 - "With a Stylish Twist". Two or more Dahlia flowers to be included. To be staged using supplied black mesh, height 1.13m, width 380mm, on a hebel brick 600mm x 200mm x 200mm. Overall height of supplied staging 1.33m from the floor. Space allowed 1m square. Judged front and back. Limited to the first 8 entries.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

3352	Baillie, N	ls Kim
------	------------	--------

- 3353 3 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina 1 3354 Pramana, Mrs Lanny 3355

CLASS 382 - "Masquerade". To be staged on a supplied cube 600mm dimensions, coloured grey. Judged all around. Limited to the first 10 entries

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

Α	3356	Baillie, Ms Kim
	3357	Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
нс	3358	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
2	3359	Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina
1	3360	O Toole, Mrs Elizabeth
	3361	Pramana, Mrs Lanny

(S3820) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE

3360 O Toole, Mrs Elizabeth

FLORISTRY STUDENTS

CLASS 383 - Open to all Floristry Students who are currently enrolled with a registered training organisation. The Competition will be conducted as a "Surprise Display". Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor and limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes1st, 2nd and 3rd ribbons.

2	3362	Abe	Konno,	Mrs	Yuka
---	------	-----	--------	-----	------

- 3363 Brell, Mrs Stephanie
- Α 3364 Fox, Miss Kirsty
- 3365 Graham, Miss Megen
- нс 3366 Kim, Ms Lina Yeyoung
- 3367 Li, Mrs Starry Α
- 1 3368 Naosrisorn, Niyom
- 3369 O Neill, Mrs Kristy
 - 3370 Simpson, Miss Amanda
- 3 3371 Valdez, Mrs Sasha

(S383CA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Royal Agricultural Society of NSW.

3368 Naosrisorn, Nivom

ORCHIDS

CLASS 384 - One Laeliinae Orchid, 111mm and over. Prize 1st \$6

Curtis, Gavin John 2 3372 1 3373 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 385 - One Laeliinae Orchid, up to 60mm. Prize 1st \$6

1 3374 Curtis, Gavin John

CLASS 386 - One Laeliinae Orchid, 61mm to 110mm. Prize 1st \$6

2 3375 Birss, George

- 3376 Costa, John 1
- 3377 Curtis, Gavin John
- 3378 Curtis, Gavin John
- 3379 Petrovski, Vasil
- 3 3380 Robinson, Mrs Jan

CLASS 387 - One Laeliinae Orchid Cluster (minimum five flowers). Prize 1st \$6

- 3381 Bongers, Haemish
- 2 3382 Costa, John
- 3383 Curtis, Gavin John 3 3384 Harris, Mrs Michelle & Harry
- 3385 Petrovski, Vasil 1

(S3870) - CHAMPION LAELIINAE ORCHID

3385 Petrovski, Vasil

(S3870SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

3385 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 388 - One Vandaceous Orchid. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3386 Curtis, Gavin John
- 3387 3 Curtis, Gavin John
- 2 3388 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 389 - One Phalaenopsis Orchid.

rize	e 1st \$6	
3	3389	Bongers, Haemish
1	3390	Bongers, Haemish
	3391	Curtis, Gavin John
2	3392	Curtis, Gavin John

- 3393 Curtis, Gavin John
- (S3890) CHAMPION MONOPODIAL ORCHID Bongers, Haemish 3390

(S3890SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

3390 Bongers, Haemish

CLASS 390 - One Oncidiinae Orchid, up to 25mm. Prize 1st \$6

3394 Petrovski, Vasil 1

CLASS 391 - One Oncidiinae Orchid, 25mm and up to 60mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 3395 Bongers, Haemish 1
- 3396 Curtis, Gavin John 3
- 3397 Curtis, Gavin John
- 2 3398 Curtis, Gavin John

CLASS 392 - One Oncidiinae Orchid, 61mm and over. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 3399 Bongers, Haemish
- 2 3400 Bongers, Haemish
- 3401 Costa, John
- 3402 Curtis. Gavin John 3 3403 Curtis, Gavin John 3404 Petrovski, Vasil

(S3920) - CHAMPION ONCIDIINAE ORCHID

3395 Bongers, Haemish

(S3920SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

3395 Bongers, Haemish

CLASS 393 - One Dendrobium Orchid. Prize 1st \$6

- 3405 Costa, John 1 3406 Curtis, Gavin John

3	3407	Curtis, Gavin John
	3408	Curtis, Gavin John
2	3409	Petrovski, Vasil
	SS 394 - 0 1st \$6	One Orchid, Hybrid, not specified above.
	3410	Birss, George
	3411	Curtis, Gavin John
	3412	Harris, Mrs Michelle & Harry
3	3413	Petrovski, Vasil
NAS	3414	Petrovski, Vasil
NAS	3415	Petrovski, Vasil
	S 395 - (1st \$6	Dne Orchid, Cymbidium.
1	3416	Petrovski, Vasil
	S 396 - (1st \$6	Dne Cypripedioideae Orchid.
1	3417	Myers, Heath
3	3418	Myers, Heath
2	3419	Robinson, Mrs Jan
(S396	60) - CHA	MPION OTHER ORCHID
	3405	Costa, John
(S396 Prize		ash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW.
	3405	Costa, John
	55 397 - 0 1st \$6	Dne Orchid, Australian Native Hybrid.
3	3420	Harris, Mrs Michelle & Harry
3 1	3420 3421	Harris, Mrs Michelle & Harry Myers, Heath
		· · ·
1 2 CLAS	3421 3422	Myers, Heath
1 2 CLAS	3421 3422 S 398 - (Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan
1 2 CLAS Prize	3421 3422 S 398 - 0 1st \$6	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea.
1 2 CLAS Prize	3421 3422 S 398 - (1st \$6	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries
1 2 CLAS Prize CLAS Prize 1	3421 3422 55 398 - (1st \$6 55 399 - (1st \$6 3423	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish
1 2 CLAS Prize CLAS Prize 1	3421 3422 SS 398 - (1st \$6 (1st \$6 3423 00) - CHA	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID
1 2 CLAS Prize CLAS Prize 1	3421 3422 55 398 - (1st \$6 55 399 - (1st \$6 3423	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399	3421 3422 55 398 - (1st \$6 3423 00) - CHA 3421 00SA) - C	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 (S399	3421 3422 55 398 - (1st \$6 3423 00) - CHA 3421 00SA) - C	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize CLAS	3421 3422 55 398 - 0 1st \$6 3423 00) - CHA 3421 00SA) - C \$25 3421	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW.
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize CLAS	3421 3422 (5 398 - 0 1st \$6 (1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize (S399 Prize	3421 3422 (S 398 - 0 1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0SA) - C \$25 3421 (S 3000 - 1st \$6	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath ash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize (S399 Prize	3421 3422 (S 398 - (1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (S 3000 - 1st \$6 3424	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath ash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Costa, John
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize CLAS Prize 1	3421 3422 (S 398 - (1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (S 3000 - 1st \$6 3424 3425	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Costa, John Curtis, Gavin John
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize CLAS Prize 1 2	3421 3422 (S 398 - (1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (S 3000 - 1st \$6 3424 3425 3426	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Costa, John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize 1 (S399 Prize 1 2 3 CLAS	3421 3422 (S 398 - (1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3421 (S 3000 - 1st \$6 3424 3425 3426 3427 3428	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Costa, John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize 1 (S399 Prize 1 2 3 CLAS	3421 3422 (S 398 - (1st \$6 3423 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3422 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3422 (0) - CHA 3421 (0) - CHA 3422 (0) - CHA 3422 (0) - CHA 3422 (0) - CHA 3424 (0) - CHA 3425 (0) - CHA 3426 (0) - CHA 346 (0) - CHA 346 (0) - CHA 346 (0) -	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Costa, John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John Robinson, Mrs Jan
1 2 CLAS Prize 1 (S399 Prize (S399 Prize 1 2 3 CLAS Prize	3421 3422 (S 398 - (1st \$6 3423 (O) - CHA 3421 (OSA) - C \$25 3421 (S 3000 - 1st \$6 3424 3425 3426 3427 3428 (S 3001 - 1st \$6	Myers, Heath Robinson, Mrs Jan One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. No Entries One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Bongers, Haemish MPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID Myers, Heath cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Myers, Heath One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Costa, John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John Curtis, Gavin John Robinson, Mrs Jan

1 3432 Robinson, Mrs Jan

	S 3002 - 1st \$6	One Species Orchid, Cypripedioideae.
1	3433	Robinson, Mrs Jan
	S 3003 - 1st \$6	One Species Orchid, Coelyogyneae.
3	3434	Birss, George
2		Davies, Mrs Pamela
1	3436	Robinson, Mrs Jan
	S 3004 - 1st \$6	One Species Orchid, other.
2	3437	Birss, George
1	3438	Birss, George
(S300	940) - CH	AMPION SPECIES ORCHID
	3432	Robinson, Mrs Jan
(S300 Prize		Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW.
	3432	Robinson, Mrs Jan
NOV	ICE CL	ASSES
	S 3005 - 1st \$6	One Species Orchid or Hybrid.
		No Entries
SUP	REME	CHAMPION ORCHID
		PREME CHAMPION ORCHID m (S3870) to (S30040) are eligible.
	3432	Robinson, Mrs Jan
	J-J2	
(S300 Prize		Cash Prize supported by Orchid Society of NSW.
	3432	Robinson, Mrs Jan
•	,	REME CHAMPION ORCHID m (S6740) to (S6910) are eligible.
	6350	Robinson, Mrs Jan
-		ash Prize supported by Orchid Society of NSW.
Prize	\$75 6350	Robinson, Mrs Jan
(S692	80SB) - P 6350	roduct Prize supported by Yates. Value \$50 Robinson, Mrs Jan

FOURTH SESSION

THURSDAY 29 MARCH 2018

Classes 400 to 467

BONSAI

Class prize money supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

CLASS 400 - One Bonsai (one tree only), informal upright style, under 400mm.

Prize 1st \$25

	4000	Cooke, Miss Leesha	
Α	4001	Davies, Mrs Lorraine	

- А 4002 Martin, Mrs P D
- 4003 2 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 401 - One Bonsai (one tree only), cascade or semicascade style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

> 4004 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 402 - One Bonsai (one tree only), root over rock or clinging to rock under 400mm Prize 1st \$25

NAS 4005 Cooke, Miss Leesha

CLASS 403 - Bonsai ficus, any style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

3	4006	Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
	4007	Kolodziej, Richard
	4008	Kolodziej, Richard
1	4009	Martin, Mrs P D

2 4010 Quah. Andrew

CLASS 404 - Bonsai, Australian Native (other than fig) any style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

No Entries

CLASS 405 - Bonsai, any other style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

- 3 4011 Cooke, Miss Leesha
- 4012 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen Α
- 4013 Martin, Mrs P D Α

CLASS 406 - Bonsai, group planting (three or more trees), under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

```
1
    4014
            Martin, Mrs P D
```

CLASS 407 - Bonsai, saikei (landscape), under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

1	4015	Davies, Mr	s Lorraine
	4010	Duvico, mi	5 LOITUIN

- 2 4040 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
- (S4070) CHAMPION BONSAI under 400mm Not Awarded

(S4070SA) - Cash Prize supported by Bonsai Society of Australia Inc. Prize \$50

Not Awarded

CLASS 408 - One Bonsai (one tree only), informal upright style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

4016 Cooke, Miss Leesha

- 4017 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
- 4018 Martin, Mrs P D 1

2

CLASS 409 - One Bonsai (one tree only), cascade or semicascade style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

NAS 4019 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen 4020 1 Martin, Mrs P D

CLASS 410 - One Bonsai (one tree only) root over rock or clinging to rock, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

1	4021	Martin, Mrs P D
2	4022	Quah, Andrew
	SS 411 - 1st \$25	Bonsai, ficus, any style, over 400mm.

	4023	Cooke, Miss Leesha
1	4024	Martin, Mrs P D

2 4025 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 412 - Bonsai, Australian Native (other than fig), any style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

	4026	Cooke, Miss Leesha
2	4027	Davies, Mrs Lorraine

- 4028 1 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
- 4029 Kolodziej, Richard Α 4030 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 413 - Bonsai, any other style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

- 4031 2 **Davies. Mrs Lorraine**
- 3 4032 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
- 4033 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen 4034 Martin, Mrs P D
- 4035 Martin, Mrs P D 4036 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 414 - Bonsai, group planting (three or more trees), over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

- 4037 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen Α
- 2 4038 Martin, Mrs P D
- 1 4039 Martin, Mrs P D

CLASS 415 - Bonsai, saikei (landscape), over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

4041 1 Martin, Mrs P D

(S4150) - CHAMPION BONSAI - over 400mm 4034 Martin, Mrs P D

(S4150SA) - Cash Prize supported by Bonsai Society of Australia Inc.

Prize \$50

4034 Martin, Mrs P D

(S4151) - CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN NATIVE BONSAI

All first prize winning Native Bonsai Exhibits are eligible (excluding figs)

Not Awarded

(S4151SA) - Cash Prize supported by Bonsai Society of Australia Inc. Prize \$50

Not Awarded

(S4152) - SUPREME CHAMPION BONSAI

Martin, Mrs P D 4034

(S4152SA) - RAS of NSW Award of Excellence Medallion for Supreme Champion Bonsai.

4034 Martin, Mrs P D

BRIDAL

CLASS 416 - A Modern wired bouquet of artificial silk and/or dried materials - suitable to be carried. Refer to Royal Horticultural Society of NSW handbook, page 38. To be staged on a supplied plinth 1m x 400mm square, coloured grey.

Prizes 1st \$35 and ribbon, 2nd \$15 4042 2

- Dyball, Mrs Jillian
- 4043 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary 1
 - 4044 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
 - 4045 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

DECORATIVE

CLASS 417 - "Transparency". Roses to predominate. To be staged on a supplied base 1m square raised 75mm from the floor with attached backing 2m high, coloured grey. No attachments to backing. Any embellishments permitted. Limited to the first 8 entries.

- Α 4046 Baillie, Ms Kim
- 3 4047 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 2 4048 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 4049 O Toole, Mrs Elizabeth
- 4050 1 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
 - 4051 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

(S417CA) - Cash Prize supported by Royal Horticultural Society of NSW Inc.

Prizes 1st \$250, 2nd \$150, 3rd \$100

- 4047 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Marv
- 4048 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 4050 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 418 - "Shadowing". Any embellishments permitted. Bench space allowed 800mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

Α 4052 Baillie, Ms Kim

1

- 2 4053 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- HC 4054 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 4055 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
- 4056 O Toole, Mrs Elizabeth
- 4057 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 4058 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 419 - "Who's for Romance". Any embellishments permitted. To be staged on a supplied cube 600mm dimensions, coloured grey. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

4059 Baillie, Ms Kim Α

- 2 4060 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 4061 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 1 4062 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 3 4063 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 420 - "Roses and Fabric". Any embellishments permitted. Bench space allowed 800mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

	4064	Adler, Mrs Elsie
	4065	Dyball, Mrs Jillian
3	4066	Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
2	4067	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
нс	4068	Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina
	4069	Mahoney, Miss Robyn
1	4070	Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 421 - Wall hanging "Tempting Textures". Drop 1m x 500mm wide, no backing to be used. To be displayed on a supplied black carpeted screen. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

4071	Adler, Mrs Elsie
------	------------------

- Α 4072 Baillie, Ms Kim
- 2 4073 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 1 4074 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

GESNERIADS

AFRICAN VIOLETS

CLASS 422 - Purple, Blue, Lavender and Mauve Standards, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 423 - Pink, Red and Coral Standards, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

Α	4075	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	4076	East. Gregory & Miss Robyn

East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

CLASS 424 - White and Yellow Standards, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 425 - Fantasy and Bicolour Standards, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 426 - Edged and Chimera Standards, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

4077 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 2

CLASS 427 - Variegated foliage (single colour) Standards, in bloom

Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 428 - Variegated foliage (multi-coloured, Edged and Fantasy) Standards, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 429 - Miniatures or Semi-miniatures, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 430 - Trailers, in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 431 - African Violet in bloom, hybridised by the Exhibitor. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

(S4310) - CHAMPION AFRICAN VIOLET Not Awarded

(S4310SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart. Prize \$50

Not Awarded

OTHER GESNERIADS

CLASS 432 - Three containers Achimenes, (D), (including Achimenanthas). Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 433 - One container Achimenes (including Achimenanthas). Prize 1st \$6

1 4078 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 434 - Three containers Streptocarpus, strap-leafed, (D). Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 435 - One container Streptocarpus, strap-leafed. Prize 1st \$6

1 4079 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

2 4080 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 436 - One container Streptocarpus Subspecies Streptocarpella. Prize 1st \$6

A 4081 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 437 - Gesneriad in hanging container, (NOS). Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 438 - Gesneriad, grown for foliage effect. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4082 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1 4083 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 439 - Any Other Gesneriad. Prize 1st \$6

A 4084 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

CLASS 440 - Gesneriad, hybridised by the Exhibitor. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

(S4400) - CHAMPION OTHER GESNERIAD 4078 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

4076 Raines, Bruce & Wis Lonny

(S4400SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd. Prize \$50

4078 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

SINNINGIA SPECIOSA

CLASS 441 - Six Blooms Sinningia Speciosa, plain. Prize 1st \$6

2 4085 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 442 - Three Blooms Sinningia Speciosa, plain. Prize 1st \$6

1 4086 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 443 - Three Blooms Sinningia Speciosa, purple. Prize 1st \$6

2 4087 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 444 - Three Blooms Sinningia Speciosa, red. Prize 1st \$6

2 4088 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 445 - Three Blooms Sinningia Speciosa, double. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 446 - Three Sinningia Speciosa, in bloom, in pots not exceeding 150mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4089 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 4090 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1 4091 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 447 - One Sinningia Speciosa, in bloom, in pot not exceeding 150mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 4092 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 4093 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 4094 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 4095 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 2 4096 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S4470) - CHAMPION SINNINGIA SPECIOSA 4091 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S4470SA) - Cash Prize supported by Gary Hart. Prize \$50

4091 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

SUPREME CHAMPION

(S4471) - SUPREME CHAMPION GESNERIAD Champions from (S4320) to (S4480) are eligible.

4091 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S4471SA) - The Charles Lawn Annual Trophy supported by Gary Hart.

4091 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

ROSES

Class prize money supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers.

CLASS 449 - Autumn Rose Championship To consist of: Six Vases of Roses to be staged in standard units,

Exhibitor's own choice. Not more than three units of any one type.

- 2 4097 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 4098 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S449CA) - Cash Prizes supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers.

Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

4097 Hayne, Doug & Glynis4098 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 450 - Six Exhibition Roses, (D). Prizes 1st \$12, 2nd \$6

- 2 4099 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 4100 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 451 - Three Exhibition Roses. (NND). Prize 1st \$6

4101 1 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Mervl

CLASS 452 - One Exhibition Rose. Prize 1st \$6

- 4102 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 3
- 4103 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1
- 4104 Swan, Braidan 2

CLASS 453 - One Vase of Bunch Roses, five stems, same cultivar.

Prize 1st \$6

- 4105 2 Havne, Doug & Glvnis
- 4106 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1

CLASS 454 - One Vase of Bunch Roses, three stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 4107 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 4108 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- Α 4109 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- 4110 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- 3 4111 O Hearn, Jim & Helen

CLASS 455 - One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, three stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 4112 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 3 4113 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2 4114 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- Α 4115 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 4116

CLASS 456 - One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 4 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

1 4117 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

CLASS 457 - One Vase of Hybrid Tea Roses, bud to full bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

1 4118 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

CLASS 458 - One Vase of Full Bloom Roses, three stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4119 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 4120 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

CLASS 459 - One Vase of Shrub Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar Prize 1st \$6

- 4121 3 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 4122 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1
- 2 4123 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 460 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, three stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 4124 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 4125 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Α
 - 4126 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 4127 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 4128 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 1
- 4129 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 3 4130 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 2 4131 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 461 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, 4 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4132 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 4133 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 3
- East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Α 4134
- 4135 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Α
- 4136 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1

CLASS 462 - One Vase of Miniature Bunch Roses, five stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- Α 4137 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2 4138 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 4139 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 4140 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 463 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, bud to full bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4141
- East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Α 4142
- Hayne, Doug & Glynis 4143
- 3 4144 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 4145 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1

CLASS 464 - One Standard Unit, Australian Bred Roses, Hybrid Tea, Large Flowered Climber or Grandiflora Roses. Prize 1st \$6

- 4146 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1
- 3 4147 O Hearn, Jim & Helen
- 2 4148 O Hearn, Jim & Helen

CLASS 465 - One Standard Unit, Australian Bred Roses, Floribunda, Miniflora or Miniature Roses. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4149 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 4150 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 4151 1 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 4152 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Mervl 3

CLASS 466 - One Vase of Floribunda Roses, up to 25 blooms, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 4153 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 4154 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 3 4155 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 467 - One Vase of Floribunda Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 4156 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2 4157 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- O Hearn, Jim & Helen 1 4158

CLASS 468 - One Vase of Miniflora Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- 4159 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Δ
- 2 4160 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 4161

(S4680) - CHAMPION EXHIBITION ROSE

4098 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S4681) - CHAMPION VASE OF BUNCH ROSES

4106 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

36 SYDNEY ROYAL FLOWER & GARDEN SHOW

(S4682) - CHAMPION VASE OF MODERN DECORATIVE ROSES 4097 Hayne, Doug & Glynis (S4683) - CHAMPION VASE OF ROSES, BUD TO FULL BLOOM 4145 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S4684) - CHAMPION VASE OF FULL BLOOM ROSES 4120 Hayne, Doug & Glynis (S4685) - CHAMPION VASE OF SHRUB ROSES 4122 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S4686) - CHAMPION VASE OF MINIATURE ROSES 4136 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S4687) - CHAMPION VASE OF AUSTRALIAN BRED ROSES 4158 O Hearn, Jim & Helen (S4688) - CHAMPION VASE OF FLORIBUNDA ROSES 25 BLOOMS 4098 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S4689) - CHAMPION VASE OF FLORIBUNDA ROSES 1 - 6 **STEMS AND/OR CUTS** 4158 O Hearn, Jim & Helen (S4690) - CHAMPION VASE OF MINIFLORA ROSES 4161 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S4691) - SUPREME CHAMPION ROSE UNIT. Champions from (S4680) to (S4690) are eligible. 4106 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S4691SA) - Cash Prize supported by Neutrog Biological

(S4691SA) - Cash Prize supported by Neutrog Biol Fertilisers. Prize \$20

4106 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

SAY YES TO THE TASTE YOU LOVE

CLASSIC



NOSUGAR

Coca:Cola

TASTE THE FEELING

© 2018 The Coca-Cola Company

FIFTH SESSION

SATURDAY 31 MARCH 2018

Classes 500 to 597

AUSTRALIAN NATIVE PLANTS

CLASS 500 - One Vase of Mixed Native cuts. Vase to be any style. Bench space allowed 600mm. Prize 1st \$6

	5000	A P S East Hills Group
2	5001	A P S East Hills Group
	5002	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group
нс	5003	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	F004	Outleast and One on Australian Dianta Osciator

5004 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

- 5005 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 1 5006 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 3
- 5007 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

CLASS 501 - One Vase of Mixed Native Foliage, may contain seed heads, not flowers. Vase to be any style. Bench space allowed 600mm. Prize 1st \$6

нс	5008	A P S East Hills Group	
1	5009	A P S East Hills Group	
	5010	Albeck, Ms Sheryle	
	5011	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore	
		Group	
3	5012	Steeds, Jonathan	
	5013	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society	
НС	5014	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society	
	5015	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society	

2 5016 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 5017 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

CLASS 502 - An arrangement of Mixed Native cuts, in any other form than a vase. Bench space allowed 600mm. Prize 1st \$6

	5018	A P S East Hills Group
нс	5019	A P S East Hills Group
2	5020	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group
Α	5021	Baillie, Ms Kim
	5022	Steeds, Jonathan
	5023	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	5024	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	5025	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
1	5026	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	5027	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	5028	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	5029	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
3	5030	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

CLASS 503 - Miniature Vase of Mixed Native cuts. Maximum display 100mm overall. Prize 1st \$6

nze	ISL ØU	
	5031	A P S East Hills Group
	5032	A P S East Hills Group
	5033	A P S East Hills Group
	5034	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group
Α	5035	Baillie, Ms Kim
Α	5036	Steeds, Jonathan
Α	5037	Steeds, Jonathan
Α	5038	Steeds, Jonathan
Α	5039	Steeds, Jonathan
	5040	Otra da La statura

- 5041 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
- 5042 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 2
- 5043 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
- 5044 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 3
- 5045 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 1

CLASS 504 - Miniature Vase of Mixed Native Foliage, may contain fruit and seed heads, not flowers. Maximum display 100mm overall. Prize 1st \$6

nze	15ι φ0	
	5046	A P S East Hills Group
Α	5047	A P S East Hills Group
Α	5048	A P S East Hills Group
	5049	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group

5050 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 3

1 1

3 2 1

CL Pri 1

2

- 5051 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 2 5052 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
- Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 5053 1

CLASS 505 - An arrangement using Mixed Native cuts with a Banksia focus. Bench space allowed 600mm. Prize 1st \$6

	5054	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group
	5055	Steeds, Jonathan
2	5056	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
1	5057	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
3	5058	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
Α	5059	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
нс	5060	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
нс	5061	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
pops 600n	and fruit	An arrangement focusing on Banksia flowers, seed . May contain other native cuts. Bench space allowed
2	5062	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group

нс 5063 Steeds, Jonathan

5064 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 1

CLASS 507 - An arrangement using only Banksia flowers and foliage. Bench space allowed 600mm. Prize 1st \$6

ze	ISL DO	
	5065	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group
	5066	Steeds, Jonathan
	5067	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	5068	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
	SS 508 - ⁻ 1st \$6	Three cuts of the same Grevillea in bloom.
ze	1st \$6	
	5069	A P S East Hills Group
	5070	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
	5071	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group
	5072	Baillie, Ms Kim
	5073	Baillie, Ms Kim
	5074	Steeds, Jonathan

- 2
- 3

CLASS 509 - One Vase of mixed Grevillea cuts in bloom.

- Prize 1st \$6 5075 Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group 5076 3 Baillie, Ms Kim
 - 5077 Steeds, Jonathan
 - 5078 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
- 5079 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society 1

Α 5040 Steeds, Jonathan **CLASS 510** - Three cuts of any Native plant in bloom. Prize 1st \$6

1 1120	101.00	
Α	5080	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
2	5081	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group
1	5082	Steeds, Jonathan
3	5083	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
~ •	~~ ~ ~ ~ ~	
		One cut of any Native plant in bloom.
Prize	e 1st \$6	
	5084	A P S East Hills Group
3	5085	A P S East Hills Group
нс	5086	A P S East Hills Group
	5087	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group
	5088	Baillie, Ms Kim
	5089	Steeds, Jonathan

- 5090 Steeds, Jonathan
- 2 5091 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
- 1 5092 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society
- 5093 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

CLASS 512 - Three cuts, mixed or unmixed, of any Australian Native fruit, berries or capsules (not dried). Prize 1st \$6

	5094	A P S East Hills Group
1	5095	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore
		Group
3	5096	Steeds, Jonathan
2	5097	Steeds, Jonathan
Α	5098	Steeds, Jonathan

CLASS 513 - A single cut of any Banksia with one or multiple heads, not necessarily in a vase. Prize 1st \$6

1	5099	A P S East Hills Group

- A 5100 Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group
- 2 5101 Steeds, Jonathan

CLASS 514 - Three cuts of any Banksia with one or multiple heads, not necessarily in a vase. Prize 1st \$6

1 5102 Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group

(S5140) - CHAMPION MIXED OR UNMIXED AUSTRALIAN NATIVE BLOOM/S

5064 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

(S5140SA) - Cash Prize supported by Australian Plants Society NSW.

Prize \$50

5064 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

CLASS 515 - One Native Flowering Orchid species or cultivar in pot/slab. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

NO Entries

CLASS 516 - One Flowering Native plant/shrub in pot.

Prize 1st \$6

	5103	Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group
НС	5104	Steeds, Jonathan
	5105	Steeds, Jonathan
3	5106	Steeds, Jonathan
2	5107	Steeds, Jonathan
	5108	Steeds, Jonathan
1	5109	Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

5110 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

CLASS 517 - One Foliage Native plant/shrub in pot. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 5111 Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group
 1 5112 Steeds, Jonathan
 - 5113 Steeds, Jonathan 5114 Steeds, Jonathan
 - 5115 Steeds, Jonathan
 - 5116 Steeds. Jonathan
 - 5117 Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society

(S5170) - CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN NATIVE PLANT

5112 Steeds, Jonathan

(S5170SA) - Cash Prize supported by Australian Plants Society NSW. Prize \$50

5112 Steeds, Jonathan

BONSAI

3

Class prize money supported by Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd.

CLASS 518 - One Bonsai (one tree only), informal upright style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

	5118	Cooke, Miss Leesha
2	5119	Martin, Mrs P D
нс	5120	Quah. Andrew

CLASS 519 - One Bonsai (one tree only), cascade or semicascade style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

NAS 5121 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 520 - One Bonsai (one tree only), root over rock or clinging to rock, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

HC 5122 Cooke, Miss Leesha

CLASS 521 - Bonsai ficus, any style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

NAS 5123 Cooke, Miss Leesha

- 3 5124 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
 5125 Kolodziej, Richard
 5126 Kolodziej, Richard
 1 5127 Martin, Mrs P D
- 5128 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 522 - Bonsai, Australian Native (other than fig) any style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

No Entries

CLASS 523 - Bonsai, any other style, under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

A5129Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs KarenA5130Martin, Mrs P D

CLASS 524 - Bonsai, group planting (three or more trees), under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

1 5131 Martin, Mrs P D

40 SYDNEY ROYAL FLOWER & GARDEN SHOW

CLASS 525 - Bonsai, saikei (landscape), under 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

- 2 5132 Davies, Mrs Lorraine 5133 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
- (S5250) CHAMPION BONSAI under 400mm. Not Awarded

(S5250SA) - Cash Prize supported by Sydney City Bonsai Club. Prize \$50

Not Awarded

CLASS 526 - One Bonsai (one tree only), informal upright style, over 400mm Prize 1st \$25

5134 Cooke, Miss Leesha 2 5135 Davies. Mrs Lorraine HC 5136 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen 5137 Martin, Mrs P D 1 5138 Quah. Andrew

CLASS 527 - One Bonsai (one tree only), cascade or semicascade style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

Α	5139	Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Ka	aren

- 1 5140 Martin. Mrs P D
- Α 5141 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 528 - One Bonsai (one tree only), root over rock clinging to rock. over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

5142 HC Martin, Mrs P D 5143 Quah, Andrew 3

CLASS 529 - Bonsai, ficus, any style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

- 5144 Cooke, Miss Leesha
- 1 5145 Martin, Mrs P D
- 3 5146 Quah, Andrew

CLASS 530 - Bonsai, Australian Native (other than fig), any style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

- 5147 Cooke, Miss Leesha
- 2 5148 **Davies, Mrs Lorraine**
- 3 5149 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen
- Α 5150 Kolodziej, Richard

CLASS 531 - Bonsai, any other style, over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

1	5151	Davies, Mrs Lorraine	
	5152	Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen	
NAS	5153	Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen	
2	5154	Martin, Mrs P D	
	5155	Martin, Mrs P D	

CLASS 532 - Bonsai, group planting (three or more trees), over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

5156 Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen Α

- 2 5157 Martin, Mrs P D
- 1 5158 Martin, Mrs P D

CLASS 533 - Bonsai, saikei (landscape), over 400mm. Prize 1st \$25

3 5159 Martin, Mrs P D

(S5330) - CHAMPION BONSAI - over 400mm

5145 Martin, Mrs P D (S5330SA) - Cash Prize supported by Sydney City Bonsai Club. Prize \$50

> 5145 Martin, Mrs P D

(S5331) - CHAMPION AUSTRALIAN NATIVE BONSAI

All first prize winning Native Bonsai Exhibits are eligible (excluding figs).

Not Awarded

(S5331SA) - Cash Prize supported by Sydney City Bonsai Club. Prize \$50

Not Awarded

(S5332) - SUPREME CHAMPION BONSAI 5145 Martin, Mrs P D

(S5332SA) - RAS of NSW Award of Excellence Medallion for Supreme Champion Bonsai.

5145 Martin, Mrs P D

DAHLIAS

CLASS 534 - Dahlia Championship - Six Vases Dahlias, to be staged in standard units, Exhibitor's own choice. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor Prizes 1st \$75, 2nd \$50, 3rd \$25

5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1

- 2 5161 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- 3 5162 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S534CA) - Class prize money supported by Braidan Swan.

(S534CB) - Prize (Medallion), supported by Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc.

5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 535 - Six Vases Dahlias to be staged one bloom per vase. Six vases, six distinct types.

- 2 5163 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 5164 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1 5165 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 3 5166

(S535CA) - Cash Prizes supported by Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc.

Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

- 5163 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 5164
- 5166 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 536 - Three Dahlias, Large Decorative, over 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 537 - One Dahlia, Large Decorative, over 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 5168 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 5169 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- Α 5170 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- 2 5171 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 5172 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 5173 Swan, Braidan Α

CLASS 538 - Three Dahlias, Medium Decorative, 160mm to 210mm, (NND).

Prize 1st \$6

- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1 5174
- Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter 5175 Α

CLASS 539 - One Dahlia, Medium Decorative, 160mm to 210mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 5176 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1
 - 5177 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
 - 5178 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny 2 5179

CLASS 540 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Decorative, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 5180 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 5181 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 541 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Decorative, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

2	5182	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5183	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
1	5184	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
	5185	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 542 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Decorative, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 5186 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 5187
- 2 5188 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 543 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Decorative, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

2	5189	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
3	5190	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5191	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
1	5192	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
	5193	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

5194 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 544 - Three Dahlias, Large Cactus, over 210mm, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1	5195	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme	
	SS 545 - e 1st \$6	One Dahlia, Large Cactus, over 210mm.	
1	5196	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme	
3	5197	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter	
2	5198	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter	
Α	5199	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny	
(NNE		Three Dahlias, Medium Cactus, 160mm to 210mm,	
1	5200	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme	
Α	5201	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter	
2	5202	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny	
CLASS 547 - One Dahlia, Medium Cactus, 160mm to 210mm. Prize 1st \$6			
1	5203	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme	
2	5204	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter	
	5205	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny	

3 5206 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny CLASS 548 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 5207
- Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 5208 1
- 2 5209 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 549 - One Vase Dahlias, Small Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, th P

three		One vase Daniias, Smail Cactus, 120mm to 160mm, of one variety.
1	5210 5211	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
3	5212	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
	5213	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
2	5214	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
three		One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Cactus, under 120mm, three varieties.
1	5215	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
2	5216	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
three		One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Cactus, under 120mm, of one variety.
2	5217	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5218	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
3	5219	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
1	5220	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
	5221	Swan, Braidan
(NND		Three Dahlias, Exhibition Cactus over 160mm,
2	5222	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
1	5223	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
	SS 553 - 1st \$6	One Dahlia, Exhibition Cactus over 160mm.
1	5224	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5225	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5226	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
2	5227	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
3	5228	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
	6S 554 - 1st \$6	One Dahlia, Fimbriated Cactus, over 160mm.
1	5229	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5230	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
3	5231	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
2	5232	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
160m		One Vase Dahlias, Fimbriated Cactus, under blooms of one variety.
1	5233	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
2	5234	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
bloon		One Vase Dahlias, Waterlily, under 160mm, three varieties.
1	5235	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
2	5236	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
bloon	SS 557 - ns of one 1st \$6	One Vase Dahlias, Waterlily, under 160mm, three variety.

- 5237 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 1 5238 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- 5239 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
 - 5240 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

2 5241 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 558 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Ball, under 120mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

2 5242 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 559 - One Vase Dahlias, Miniature Ball, under 120mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

2	5243	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
1	5244	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

CLASS 560 - One Vase Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, three blooms, three varieties.

- Prize 1st \$6
- 1 5245 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3 5246 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 5247 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 5248 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 561 - One Vase Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

				-
5249	Davis a	& John	Woodfield.	Graeme

- 2 5250 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 5251 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- 5252 Hill. Mrs Janet & Peter
- 3 5253 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- 1 5254 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 562 - Three Vases Dahlias, Pompone, under 50mm, standard unit, (NND). Prize 1st \$6

1 5255 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

2 5256 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 563 - One Vase Dahlias, Collerette, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 5257 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 5258 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- A 5259 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 564 - One Vase Dahlias, Collerette, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 5260 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 3 5261 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 5262 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- 2 5263 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- 5264 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 565 - One Vase Dahlias, Orchid type under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

NAS 5265 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

CLASS 566 - One Vase Dahlias, Orchid type under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 5266 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 5267 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 5268 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

CLASS 567 - One Vase Dahlias, Single under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 5269 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 5270 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

CLASS 568 - One Vase Dahlias, Single under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 5271 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 1 5272 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- A 5273 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- A 5274 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 569 - One Vase Dahlias, Stellar, under 160mm, three blooms of one variety. Prize 1st \$6

1 5275 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

CLASS 570 - One Vase Dahlias, Stellar, under 160mm, three blooms, three varieties. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 571 - Standard Unit Dahlia, any other type not on Schedule, over 160mm, one bloom, under 160mm, three blooms. Prize 1st \$6

Α	5276	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
1	5277	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

2 5278 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 572 - Best Seedling Dahlia, one bloom, any size, which has not won a first prize at a previous Sydney Royal Easter Show and has not been released commercially. Prize 1st \$6

	5279	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5280	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
2	5281	Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
1	5282	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

5283 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

CLASS 573 - One Vase Dahlias, Flower of the Year, standard unit. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 5284 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- 2 5285 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- A 5286 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

JUNIOR CLASSES

CLASS 574 - One bloom over 160mm. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 575 - One standard unit, under 160mm. Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CHAMPIONS

- (S5750) CHAMPION DAHLIA, LARGE DECORATIVE 5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5751) CHAMPION DAHLIA, MEDIUM DECORATIVE 5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5752) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, SMALL DECORATIVE 5162 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny

(S5753) - CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE DECORATIVE

5192 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter

- (S5754) CHAMPION DAHLIA, LARGE CACTUS 5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5755) CHAMPION DAHLIA, MEDIUM CACTUS 5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5756) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, SMALL CACTUS 5162 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S5757) CHAMPION VASE DAHLIA, MINIATURE CACTUS 5220 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S5758) CHAMPION DAHLIA, EXHIBITION CACTUS 5164 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5759) CHAMPION STANDARD UNIT DAHLIA, FIMBRIATED CACTUS
 - 5167 Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
- (S5760) CHAMPION VASE, DAHLIA, WATERLILY 5237 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5761) CHAMPION VASE, DAHLIA, MINIATURE BALL 5244 Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter
- (S5762) CHAMPION VASE, DAHLIA, POMPONE 5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5763) CHAMPION VASE, DAHLIA, COLLERETTE 5260 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5764) CHAMPION STANDARD UNIT DAHLIA, ANY OTHER TYPE
 - 5272 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
- (S5765) SUPREME CHAMPION DAHLIA

All Champions from (S5750) to (S5764) are eligible.

5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

(S5765SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd. Prize \$50

5160 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

DECORATIVE

CLASS 577 - Collage - "Indigenous Bark Art" using a circle 900mm in diameter, space allowed 900mm. To be displayed on a supplied easel coloured black. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

- A 5287 Baillie, Ms Kim
 - 5288 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
 - 5289 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 3 5290 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
- 1 5291 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 578 - "Bend It, Shape It". To be staged on a supplied cube 600mm dimensions, coloured grey. Space allowed 1m square. Judged all around. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 5292 Baillie, Ms Kim
- 1 5293 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 2 5294 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 5295 Manefield, Mrs Jennifer
- HC 5296 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
- 5297 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 579 - "From the Woodshed", including fresh and/or dried Australian Native horticultural material. Bench space allowed 800mm.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

2	5301	Pramana, Mrs Lanny
	5300	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
3	5299	Dyball, Mrs Jillian
1	5298	Baillie, Ms Kim

CLASS 580 - "Parallel Vegetative", including fresh and/or dried Australian Native horticultural material. Refer to Royal Horticultural Society of NSW Handbook, page 77. Bench space allowed 800mm.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 5302 Baillie, Ms Kim
- 2 5303 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 1 5304 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- HC 5305 Hayne, Mrs Glynis
 - 5306 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 581 - "Traditional Miniature Arrangement". Scale is the most important principal. All material including container used must be in the same proportion, and should not be more than 100mm overall. Bench space allowed 200mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

Α	5307	Baillie, Ms Kim
3	5308	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
	5309	Hayne, Mrs Glynis
1	5310	Mahonev, Miss Robvn

- 5311 Pizarro Marroquin, Miss Rocio
- 2 5312 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

(S5810) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE

5293 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary

FOUR DAY FLORAL DISPLAY

CLASS 582 - You are to create a floral artwork using the supplied metal frame, coloured black, height 1.8m, width 900mm, a round base 1.2m diameter. The Competition will be conducted as a "Surprise Display". All materials will be provided to construct your design, including a selection of Australian Wildflowers, accessories and sundry items.

The display can be completed by an individual or a team of two. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor and limited to the first 10 entries. **All Exhibits must remain on Exhibition for four days.**

- Flowers supplied by East Coast Wildflower
- HC 5313 Baillie, Ms Kim
 - 5314 Cordeiro & Tamara Watson, Michael
- 3 5315 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 2 5316 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
 - 5317 Head & Carol Dephoff, Mrs Wendy
 - 5318 Naosrisorn, Niyom
 - 5319 Rainger, Peter
- 1 5320 Shah & Mrs Lanny Pramana, Mrs Madhu 5321 Thomas, Ms Zelda
 - 5322 Van Til & Amy Hitchins, Miss Melanie

(S582SA) - Cash Prizes supported by Flowers On Queen St. Prizes 1st \$300, 2nd \$200, 3rd \$100

- 5315 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 5316 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 5320 Shah & Mrs Lanny Pramana, Mrs Madhu

(S582SB) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Flowers On Queen St.

5320 Shah & Mrs Lanny Pramana, Mrs Madhu

MISCELLANEOUS CUT FLOWERS

Class Prize Money, supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd.

01033		Shey, supported by Ace Onisson 1 ty Etc.
	SS 583 - 0 1st \$6	One Vase Geranium, three cuts.
1	5323	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
	5324	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
3	5325	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	5326	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
Α	5327	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
~ ~ ~	0 -0 4	
	1st \$6	One Vase, one flower, (NOS).
	5328	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
Α	5329	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5330	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	5331	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
Α	5332	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
2	5333	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
	5334	Swan, Braidan
	5335	Swan, Braidan
	5336	Swan, Braidan
	5337	Swan, Braidan
	5338	Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
1	5339	Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
(NOS		One Vase, three flowers, same variety of flower,
		Albeek Ma Shanda
2	5340	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
Α	5341	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
	5342	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	5343	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
1	5344	Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
3	5345	Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
	5346	Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
cuts p	55 586 - 3 ber vase. 1st \$6	Six Vases, Miscellaneous Flowers, (D, NOS), three
1	5347	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
three	SS 587 - 3 cuts per 1st \$6	Six Vases, Miscellaneous Flowers, (distinct genera), vase.
		No Entries
	55 588 - 1 1st \$6	One Vase, Three Cuts, (D).
1	5348	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
	5349	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
3	5350	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
2	5351	Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
	SS 589 - 0 1st \$6	One Vase, Five Cuts, (D).
1	5352	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
	SS 590 - 1 1st \$6	One Vase, Three Zinnias.
1	5353	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
2	5354	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
	5355	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
	3S 591 - 1 1st \$6	One Vase, Three Tagetes (Marigold).

```
CLASS 592 - One Vase, Three Carnations, (NND).
Prize 1st $6
             No Entries
CLASS 593 - One Vase, Three Cuts Foliage, (D).
Prize 1st $6
     5361
             Albeck, Ms Sheryle
     5362
             East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
     5363
             East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
 3
     5364
             Hayne, Doug & Glynis
Α
     5365
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
 2
     5366
             Swan, Braidan
 1
     5367
             Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
     5368
             Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
CLASS 594 - One Vase, Five Cuts Foliage. (D).
Prize 1st $6
     5369
             Albeck, Ms Sheryle
     5370
             Hayne, Doug & Glynis
     5371
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
 1
     5372
             Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
     5373
             Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
 2
CLASS 595 - One Vase, Three Cuts Variegated Foliage, (D).
Prize 1st $6
     5374
             Albeck, Ms Sheryle
 Α
     5375
             Hayne, Doug & Glynis
 2
     5376
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
 3
     5377
             Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
     5378
             Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
 1
(S5950) - CHAMPION UNIT
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
     5344
(S5950SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd.
Prize $50
     5344
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
CLASS 596 - Bulbous, Rhizomatous, Cormous and Tuberous.
Three distinct vases, genera or species, single bloom or cut.
Prize 1st $6
 2
     5379
             Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
 1
     5380
             Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
CLASS 597 - Bulbous, Rhizomatous, Cormous and Tuberous.
Three blooms or cuts of one genus, (NND).
Prize 1st $6
 1
     5381
             Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
             Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
 3
     5382
 2
     5383
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
     5384
             Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny
     5385
             Swan, Braidan
(S5970) - CHAMPION BULBOUS, RHIZOMATOUS, CORMOUS
AND TUBEROUS
     5381
             Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
(S5970SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd.
```

Α

3

Α

5358

5359

5360

Hayne, Doug & Glynis

Hayne, Doug & Glynis

Hayne, Doug & Glynis

Prize \$50 5381 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

1 5356 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme

2 5357 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

SIXTH SESSION

MONDAY 2 APRIL

Classes 600 to 6014

BRIDAL

CLASS 600 - "Contemporary hand tied design using an armature/structure", using fresh flowers and foliage for the bride with a wired hairpiece to compliment the bride's bouquet. Any embellishments permitted. Supply own staging. Bench space allowed 800mm. Prizes 1st \$25, 2nd \$15

- Prizes 1st \$25, 2nd \$15
- 2 6000 Dyball, Mrs Jillian
- 1 6001 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- A 6002 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
 - 6003 Pizarro Marroquin, Miss Rocio

CARNIVOROUS PLANTS

Class prize money supported by Australasian Carnivorous Plant Society Inc.

CLASS 601 - Dionaea (Venus Fly Trap), single plant, in pot not exceeding 200mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- A 6004 Colbourn, David
- A 6005 Colbourn, David
- A 6006 Colbourn, David
- 6007 Doueal, Miss Wendy
- 3 6008 O Neill, Owen
- 2 6009 O Neill, Owen
- 1 6010 O Neill, Owen
 - 6011 Stewart, Garry
 - 6012 Stewart, Garry

CLASS 602 - Drosera (Sundew), single species, in pot not exceeding 200mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 1 6013 Colbourn, David
- 3 6014 Colbourn, David
- 6015 Colbourn, David
- 2 6016 O Neill, Owen
- 6017 Stewart, Garry

CLASS 603 - Nepenthes, single species, minimum 3 pitchers, in pot not exceeding 350mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- A 6018 Colbourn, David
- A 6019 Colbourn, David
- A 6020 Colbourn, David
- 1 6021 Stewart, Garry

CLASS 604 - Nepenthes, single hybrid plant, minimum 3 pitchers, in pot not exceeding 350mm. Prizes 1st \$20. 2nd \$10

- A 6023 Colbourn, David
- 1 6024 Colbourn, David
- 2 6025 Colbourn, David
- 3 6026 Stewart, Garry

CLASS 605 - Sarracenia, multiple crown single species, minimum 3 pitchers, in pot not exceeding 200mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 6027 Colbourn, David
- 6028 Colbourn. David
- 6029 Doueal, Miss Wendy

3	6030	O Neill,	Owen
---	------	----------	------

- 1 6031 O Neill, Owen
- 2 6032 O Neill, Owen 6033 Stewart, Garry

CLASS 606 - Sarracenia, multiple crown single hybrid plant, minimum 3 pitchers, in pot not exceeding 200mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

2	6034	Colbourn, David
3	6035	Colbourn, David
Α	6036	Colbourn, David
	6037	Doueal, Miss Wendy
	6038	O Neill, Owen

- 1 6039 O Neill, Owen 6040 O Neill, Owen
- HC 6041 Stewart, Garry

CLASS 607 - Australian Native single carnivorous plant, single

species, in pot not exceeding 200mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

3	6042	Colbourn, David
1	6043	Colbourn, David
2	6044	Colbourn, David
нс	6045	Colbourn, David
Α	6046	Colbourn, David

 $\ensuremath{\text{CLASS 608}}$ - Carnivorous plant, other, single species, in pot not exceeding 200mm.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

1	6047	Colbourn, David
	6048	Colbourn, David
3	6049	Colbourn, David
2	6050	Colbourn, David
	6051	Colbourn. David

(S6080) - CHAMPION CARNIVOROUS PLANT

All first prize winning Carnivorous Exhibits are eligible.

6043 Colbourn, David

 (S6080SA) - Prize (Annual Trophy) supported by Australasian Carnivorous Plant Society Inc.
 6043 Colbourn, David

6045 COIDOUITI, Daviu

DECORATIVE

CLASS 609 - "Creative Symmetry". Any embellishments permitted. To be staged on a supplied cube 600mm dimensions, coloured grey. Space allowed 1m square. Judged all around. Limited to the first 10 entries.

Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20

- 1 6052 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 3 6053 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 2 6054 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 610 - "Tall and Slender". Foliage only to be used. Bench space allowed 800mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 3 6055 Adler, Mrs Elsie 6056 Dyball, Mrs Jillian 6057 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary 6058 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- HC 6059 Hayne, Mrs Glynis
- 1 6060 Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina
- 6061 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
- 2 6062 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
 - 6063 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 611 - "Floral Mask". A large hand-made mask constructed from fresh and/or dried horticultural materials, any embellishments permitted. Bench space allowed 800mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2 6064 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 1 6065 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- A 6066 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 612 - "Pave". Bench space allowed 500mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

1	6067	Adler, Mrs Elsie
3	6068	Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
NAS	6069	Pramana, Mrs Lanny
2	6070	Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 613 - "Drama of Forms and Textures". A contemporary design to be staged on supplied 1m square raised 75mm from the floor with attached backing 2m high, coloured grey. Limited to the first 8 entries.

Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 1 6071 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 2 6072 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 6073 Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina
- 3 6074 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

CLASS 614 - "Abstract petite Arrangement". Any embellishments permitted. Scale is the most important principal. All material used including container must be in proportion and should be more than 100mm overall but less than 250mm. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 3 6075 Adler, Mrs Elsie
- 2 6076 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- A 6077 Hayne, Mrs Glynis
- 6078 Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina
- 1 6079 Mahoney, Miss Robyn
 - 6080 Pramana, Mrs Lanny
 - 6081 Venkataraman, Mrs Leela

CLASS 615 - Wall hanging. "Masquerade". Drop 1m x 500mm wide, no backing to be used. To be displayed on a supplied black carpeted screen. Limited to the first 10 entries. Prizes 1st \$20, 2nd \$10

- 2 6082 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary
- 3 6083 Gamack, Mrs Ngaire
- 1 6084 Pramana, Mrs Lanny

(S6150) - CHAMPION DECORATIVE

6071 Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary

FRUIT AND VEGETABLES - NON COMMERCIAL

FRUIT VEGETABLES

CLASS 616 - One Butternut Pumpkin, with stalk. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 6085 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 6086 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- A 6087 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 617 - One Table Pumpkin or table Gramma, any variety, with stalk. Prize 1st \$6

2 6088 East, Gregory & Miss Robyr	2	6088	East,	Gregory	&	Miss	Roby	yn
-----------------------------------	---	------	-------	---------	---	------	------	----

- 6089 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6090 Goddard, Ray
- 6091 Goddard, Ray

- 3 6092 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- 1 6093 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6094 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6095 Swan, Braidan

CLASS 618 - One Marrow, any variety, with stalk. Prize 1st \$6

Prize	1st \$6	
	6096	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	6097	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6098	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6099	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6100	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6101	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	6102	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6103	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6104	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
1	6105	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6106	Wentworthville Community Garden
		Three Zucchini, with stalks.
Prize	1st \$6	
	6107	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
1	6108	Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
2	6109	Wentworthville Community Garden
	SS 620 - 0 1st \$6	One Squash, any variety, with stalk.
	6110	Collimore, Chris
	6111	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6112	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
1	6113	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6114	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6115	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6116	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6117	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	6118	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
-	6119	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6120	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6121	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	6122	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
J	6123	Goddard, Ray
	0.20	e o u u u u u u u u u u u u u u u u u u
	55 621 - ⁻ 1st \$6	Three Capsicums (red or green), with stalks.
1	6124	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	6125	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6126	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6127	Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
3	6128	Swan, Braidan
	6129	Swan, Braidan
	6130	Swan, Braidan
NAS	6131	Swan, Braidan
NAS	6132	Swan, Braidan
	55 622 - ⁻ 1st \$6	Three Tomatoes, with stalks.
		No Entries
	SS 623 - ⁻ 1st \$6	Ten Cherry Tomatoes, with stalks.
2	6133	Goddard, Ray
Ā	6134	Goddard, Ray
A	6135	Goddard, Ray
	6136	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
	6427	Hayne, Doug & Clymia

- NAS 6137 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- NAS 6138 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- 1 6139 Scott, Dr Brendan

Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living

Wentworthville Community Garden

Wentworthville Community Garden

(S6300SA) - Product Prize supported by Fothergill's Seeds Pty

Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living

6184

6185

6186

6187

6188

6189

6190

6150

Ltd. Value \$100

6150

VEGETABLES

6191

Prize 1st \$6

1

2

3

Lum, Mrs Alison

Lum, Mrs Alison

Lum, Mrs Alison

Scott. Dr Brendan

(S6300) - CHAMPION FRUIT VEGETABLE EXHIBIT

Goddard, Ray

Goddard, Ray

CLASS 631 - Three Stalks Rhubarb.

LEAF & LEAFSTALK INFLORESCENCE

CLASS 624 - One Long Cucumber (non-Asian varieties), with stalk. Prize 1st \$6 6140 Goddard, Ray 6141 Goddard, Ray 3 6142 Goddard, Ray 6143 Goddard, Ray 1 6144 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 2 6145 Wagener, Mstr Harrison CLASS 625 - One Apple Cucumber, with stalk. Prize 1st \$6 6146 Goddard, Ray Goddard, Ray 2 6147 6148 Goddard, Ray 1 6149 Hayne, Doug & Glynis CLASS 626 - Three Cobs Corn, not husked. Prize 1st \$6 1 6150 Goddard, Ray Α 6151 Wagener, Mstr Harrison CLASS 627 - Ten Beans, Culinary, with stalks. Prize 1st \$6 6152 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6153 1 Goddard, Ray 6154 2 Goddard, Ray 6155 Goddard, Ray 6156 Lum, Mrs Alison 3 6157 Wentworthville Community Garden CLASS 628 - Ten Pods Peas, (non-Asian varieties) with stalks. Prize 1st \$6 No Entries CLASS 629 - One Eggplant, with stalk Prize 1st \$6 6158 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6159 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6160 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6161 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6162 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6163 Goddard, Ray 3 6164 Goddard, Ray 1 6165 Goddard, Ray 6166 Lum, Mrs Alison 6167 Lum, Mrs Alison 6168 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6169 Scott, Dr Brendan 6170 Wagener, Mstr Harrison 6171 Wentworthville Community Garden 6172 Wentworthville Community Garden 2 6173 Wentworthville Community Garden CLASS 630 - Any Other Fruit Vegetable, (non-Asian varieties) not elsewhere specified.

CLASS 632 - One Cabbage (Round, Pointed, Flat, Savoy or Red) with roots. Prize 1st \$6 No Entries CLASS 633 - One Lettuce, with roots. Prize 1st \$6 6192 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6193 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6194 Goddard, Ray 6195 Lum, Mrs Alison 6196 Lum, Mrs Alison 6197 Lum, Mrs Alison 1 6198 2 Swan, Braidan 6199 Swan. Braidan 6200 Swan. Braidan 6201 Swan, Braidan 6202 Swan, Braidan 6203 Swan, Braidan CLASS 634 - Three Leaves of Silverbeet. Prize 1st \$6 6204 3 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6205 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6206 Goddard, Ray 2 6207 Goddard, Ray 6208 Goddard, Ray 1 6209 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6210 Wentworthville Community Garden 6211 Wentworthville Community Garden CLASS 635 - Three stalks of Swiss Chard Prize 1st \$6 6212 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 1 2 6213 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn CLASS 636 - Celery, one plant, with roots. Prize 1st \$6 2 6214 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

6174 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

- 6175 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6176 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6176 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6177 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6177 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6178 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6178 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6179 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6179 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn6180 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 6181 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 6182 Lum, Mrs Alison
- 1 6183 Lum, Mrs Alison

Prize 1st \$6

CLASS 637 - Any Other Leaf and Leafstalk Inflorescence Vegetable, (non-Asian varieties) not elsewhere specified. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 6215 Lum, Mrs Alison
- NAS 6216 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- 1 6217 Wentworthville Community Garden
- (S6370) CHAMPION LEAF & LEAFSTALK INFLORESCENCE VEGETABLE EXHIBIT
 - 6208 Goddard, Ray

ROOT VEGETABLES

RO	OT VEC	GETABLES
	SS 638 - e 1st \$6	Three Potatoes of any one variety.
2	6218	Lum, Mrs Alison
1	6219	Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
	SS 639 - e 1st \$6	Three Carrots of any one variety, with tops.
Α	6220	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6221	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
2	6222	Goddard, Ray
1	6223	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6224	Lum, Mrs Alison
	SS 640 - e 1st \$6	Three Beetroot, with tops.
Α	6225	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6226	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6227	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
1	6228	Goddard, Ray
	6229	Swan, Braidan
2	6230	Wagener, Mstr Harrison
(exc		Three Onions, unskinned, of any one variety ring Onions).
2	6231	Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
	SS 642 - e 1st \$6	Three Turnips, with tops.
		No Entries
	SS 643 - e 1st \$6	Three Radish, with tops.
	6232	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6233	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	6234	Goddard, Ray
1	6235	Goddard, Ray
2	6236	Goddard, Ray
CLA	SS 644 -	Any Other Root Vegetable, (non Asian varietie

CLASS 644 - Any Other Root Vegetable, (non Asian varieties) not elsewhere specified. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 6237 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6238 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6239 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2 6240 Lum, Mrs Alison
- 1 6241 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- 6242 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
 - 6243 Wagener, Mstr Harrison

(S6440) - CHAMPION ROOT VEGETABLE EXHIBIT

6223 Lum, Mrs Alison

SUPREME CHAMPION VEGETABLE EXHIBIT

(S6441) - SUPREME CHAMPION VEGETABLE EXHIBIT

The Champion Fruit Vegetables, Champion Leaf & Leafstalk Inflorescence Vegetables and Champion Root Vegetables Exhibits are eligible.

6150 Goddard, Ray

(S6441SA) - Cash Prize supported by Ben & Suzanne Swane. Prize \$50

6150 Goddard, Ray

FRUIT

CLASS 645 - Three Apples, any one variety. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 646 - Three Pears, (European), any one variety. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 647 - Three Citrus Fruits, any one variety. Prize 1st \$6 6244 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6245 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 1 6246 Lum, Mrs Alison 6247 Lum, Mrs Alison 2 6248 Lum, Mrs Alison 3 6249 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6250 Swan, Braidan 6251 Swan, Braidan 6252 Swan. Braidan 6253 Wagener, Mstr Harrison

CLASS 648 - Three Stone Fruits, any one variety. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 649 - Grapes, table, any one variety, three bunches. Prize 1st 6

No Entries

CLASS 650 - Ten Berries. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 651 - Any Other Fruit, (non Asian varieties) not elsewhere specified.

Prize 1st \$6

- 6254 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6255 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 6256 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2 6257 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 6258 Goddard, Ray 6259 Lum, Mrs Alison

(S6510) - CHAMPION FRUIT EXHIBIT

6258 Goddard, Ray

ASIAN FRUIT VEGETABLES

CLASS 652 - One Bitter Melon, with stalks. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 6260 Wentworthville Community Garden
- 2 6261 Wentworthville Community Garden
- 6262 Wentworthville Community Garden

CLASS 653 - Ten Winged beans, snow or sugar peas, lima beans, with stalks. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 654 - Any Other Asian Fruit Vegetable, not elsewhere specified.

Prize 1st \$6

1	6263	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6264	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6265	Lum, Mrs Alison
2	6266	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6267	Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living

- 6268 Wentworthville Community Garden
- 3 6269 Wentworthville Community Garden

ASIAN LEAF & LEAFSTALK INFLORESCENCE VEGETABLES

CLASS 655 - One Chinese Cabbage Pak Choy, with roots. Prize 1st 6

1	6270	East.	Gregory	&	Miss	Roby	vn
	0210	Lası,	Olegoiy	્ય	101133	1,00	y

2 6271 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

CLASS 656 - One Ceylon spinach (Malabar spinach) leaves and fruit, with roots. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 657 - Three Mustard (including mizuna and mibuna), with roots.

Prize 1st \$6

1 6272 Wentworthville Community Garden

CLASS 658 - Any Other Asian Leaf & Leafstalk Inflorescence Vegetable, not elsewhere specified. Prize 1st \$6

6273	Lum	Mrs	Alison
02/3	Luin.	11113	Alisuli

- 2 6274 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- 1 6275 Wagener, Mstr Harrison
- 6276 Wagener, Mstr Harrison
- NAS 6277 Wentworthville Community Garden
- NAS 6278 Wentworthville Community Garden
- NAS 6279 Wentworthville Community Garden
- NAS 6280 Wentworthville Community Garden

ASIAN ROOT VEGETABLES

CLASS 659 - One Daikon Radish, with tops.	
Prize 1st \$6	

No Entries

CLASS 660 - One Taro Root, with tops. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 661 - One Tumeric Root, with tops. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 6281 Lum, Mrs Alison
- 2 6282 Lum, Mrs Alison
- 6283 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 1 6284 Wentworthville Community Garden
- · J20- Wentworthvine Community Garde

CLASS 662 - Any Other Asian Root Vegetable, not elsewhere specified. Prize 1st \$6

1	6285	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6286	Lum, Mrs Alison
	6287	Lum, Mrs Alison

ASIAN FRUIT

CLASS 663 - Three Asian pears. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 664 - Three Cumquats, fruit and foliage. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 665 - Three Kaffir Lime, foliage and/or fruit. Prize 1st \$6

Α	6288	Hayne,	Doua	& Glv	nis

- 1 6289 Lum, Mrs Alison
- 2 6290 Lum, Mrs Alison 6291 Lum, Mrs Alison
- 6292 Scott, Dr Brendan
- 3 6293 Treloar, Ms Brigid

CLASS 666 - Any Other Asian Fruit, not elsewhere specified. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

(S6660) - CHAMPION ASIAN FRUIT OR VEGETABLE EXHIBIT 6260 Wentworthville Community Garden

COMMUNITY GARDENS

CLASS 667 - Box of Produce from a Community Garden, comprising of at least five different varieties of fruit, vegetables or herbs. Space allowed 1m square. Any embellishments allowed. The Exhibit will be judged on quality of produce and presentation. Prize 1st ribbon

- 2 6294 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living
- 1 6295 Wentworthville Community Garden

(S667CA) - Cash Prizes supported by Eden Gardens. Prizes 1st \$300, 2nd \$150, 3rd \$50

> 6294 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6295 Wentworthville Community Garden

CULINARY HERBS

CLASS 668 - Culinary Herb Garden, to comprise of four different species. Container to fit within a space of 400mm square. Prize 1st \$6

- 6296 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 6297 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6298 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- A 6299 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 6300 Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living 6301 Scott, Dr Brendan
- 1 6302 Scott, Dr Brendan 6303 Wagener, Mstr Harrison

(S668CA) - Product Prize supported by Yates. Value \$50 6302 Scott, Dr Brendan

VEGETABLES AND HERBS BOUQUET

CLASS 669 - A hand tied bouquet from your vegetable garden. Any flowers and foliage of vegetables or herbs presented in an attractive hand tied bunch. Exhibitors to provide own vase. Prize 1st \$6

630	4 Eas	t, Gregory & Miss Robyn
630	5 Ken	vale College
630	6 Sco	tt, Dr Brendan
630	7 Trel	loar, Ms Brigid
630	8 Wo	atworthvillo Community Gardon

2 6308 Wentworthville Community Garden

1 3

JUNIOR CLASS

CLASS 670 - A box or basket (not exceeding 500mm square), comprising a minimum of three varieties of produce from your garden, consisting of at least:

(i) One herb variety

- (ii) One fruit variety
- (iii) One vegetable variety.

Exhibitors in this Class must not have reached their 16th birthday on or before the first day of the Show.

1 6309 Levis, Mstr Cade

2 6310 Wagener, Mstr Harrison

(S670CA) - Cash Prize supported by Ben & Suzanne Swane. Prize \$50

6309 Levis, Mstr Cade

ORCHIDS

CLASS 671 - One Laeliinae Orchid, 111mm and over. Prize 1st \$6

1 6311 Bongers, Haemish

CLASS 672 - One Laeliinae Orchid, up to 60mm. Prize 1st \$6

1 6312 Myers, Heath

CLASS 673 - One Laeliinae Orchid, 61mm to 110mm. Prize 1st 6

- 3 6313 Birss, George
- 1 6314 Petrovski, Vasil
- 2 6315 Robinson, Mrs Jan

CLASS 674 - One Laeliinae Orchid Cluster (minimum five flowers). Prize 1st \$6

- 6316 Birss, George
- 2 6317 Costa, John
- 1 6318 Petrovski, Vasil
- 3 6319 Robinson, Mrs Jan

(S6740) - CHAMPION LAELIINAE ORCHID

6314 Petrovski, Vasil

(S6740SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

6314 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 675 - One Vandaceous Orchid. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 676 - One Phalaenopsis Orchid. Prize 1st \$6

1 6320 Bongers, Haemish

(S6760) - CHAMPION MONOPODIAL ORCHID

6320 Bongers, Haemish

(S6760SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

6320 Bongers, Haemish

CLASS 677 - One Oncidiinae Orchid, up to 25mm. No Entries **CLASS 678** - One Oncidiinae Orchid, 25mm and up to 60mm. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 6321 Bongers, Haemish
- 2 6322 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 679 - One Oncidiinae Orchid, 61mm and over. Prize 1st 6

1	6323	Bongers, Haemish
2	6324	Bongers, Haemish
-		— · · · · · ·

3 6325 Petrovski, Vasil

(S6790) - CHAMPION ONCIDIINAE ORCHID

6323 Bongers, Haemish

(S6790SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

6323 Bongers, Haemish

CLASS 680 - One Dendrobium Orchid.

Prize 1st \$6 NAS 6326 Costa, John 1 6327 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 681 - One Orchid, Hybrid, not specified above. Prize 1st \$6

3 6328 Birss, George 2 6329 Myers, Heath NAS 6330 Petrovski, Vasil 1 6331 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 682 - One Orchid, Cymbidium. Prize 1st \$6

1 6332 Petrovski, Vasil

CLASS 683 - One Cypripedioideae Orchid. Prize 1st \$6

3	6333	Myers, Heath
1	6334	Myers, Heath
	6335	Myers, Heath

2 6336 Robinson, Mrs Jan

(S6830) - CHAMPION OTHER ORCHID 6334 Myers, Heath

(S6830SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25

6334 Myers, Heath

CLASS 684 - One Orchid, Australian Native Hybrid. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 6337 Costa, John
- 2 6338 Myers, Heath
- 3 6339 Robinson, Mrs Jan

CLASS 685 - One Orchid, Pacific Islands & New Guinea. Prize 1st \$6

No Entries

CLASS 686 - One Orchid, Australian Native Species. Prize 1st \$6

- 3 6340 Bongers, Haemish
- 2 6341 Bongers, Haemish
- 1 6342 Costa, John

(S6860) - CHAMPION AUSTRALASIAN ORCHID 6337 Costa, John (S6860SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25 6337 Costa, John CLASS 687 - One Species Orchid, Laeliinae. Prize 1st \$6 нс 6343 Bongers, Haemish 3 6344 Costa, John 2 6345 Costa, John 1 6346 Robinson, Mrs Jan CLASS 688 - One Species Orchid, Americas Other. Prize 1st \$6 3 6347 Birss, George 6348 Birss, George 2 6349 Costa, John 6350 1 Robinson, Mrs Jan CLASS 689 - One Species Orchid, Cypripedioideae. Prize 1st \$6 6351 1 Robinson, Mrs Jan CLASS 690 - One Species Orchid, Coelyogyneae. Prize 1st \$6 2 6352 Birss, George 1 6353 Costa, John 3 6354 Robinson, Mrs Jan CLASS 691 - One Species Orchid, other. Prize 1st \$6 6355 1 Birss. George NAS 6356 Bongers, Haemish (S6910) - CHAMPION SPECIES ORCHID 6350 Robinson, Mrs Jan (S6910SA) - Cash Prize supported by Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW. Prize \$25 6350 Robinson, Mrs Jan **NOVICE CLASSES** CLASS 692 - One Species Orchid or Hybrid. Prize 1st \$6 No Entries ROSES Class prize money supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. CLASS 693 - NSW Rose Championship To consist of: Three Exhibition Roses, Distinct; One vase of Bunch Roses, 5 stems, same cultivar; plus any ONE of the following: One vase of Floribunda Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. One vase of Floribunda Roses, up to 25 blooms, same cultivar, One vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 4 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. One vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 3 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar

One vase of Hybrid Tea Roses, Bud to Full Bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar.

NAS 6357 Albeck, Ms Sheryle

Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 6358 3 6359 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 2 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 (S693CA) - RAS of NSW Award of Excellence Medallion for NSW Rose Championship. 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Mervl (S693CB) - Cash Prizes supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Prizes 1st \$70, 2nd \$40, 3rd \$20 6358 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 6359 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl CLASS 694 - NSW Miniature Rose Championship To consist of: Three vases of Miniature Roses, each vase distinct, 4 - 6 stems and/or cuts per vase, same cultivar, (minimum of 10 blooms per vase). NAS 6361 Albeck, Ms Sheryle 3 6362 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6363 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 2 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 6364 1 (S694CA) - Cash Prizes supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20 6362 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6363 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 6364 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen CLASS 695 - NSW Autumn Rose Championship To consist of: Six vases of Roses to be staged in standard units, Exhibitor's own choice. Not more than 3 units of any one type. Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 3 6365 6366 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn Α 2 6367 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6368 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 (S695CA) -Cash Prizes supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Prizes 1st \$50, 2nd \$30, 3rd \$20 6365 Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme 6367 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6368 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl CLASS 696 - Six Exhibition Roses, (D). Prizes 1st \$12, 2nd \$6 6370 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 CLASS 697 - Three Exhibition Roses, (NND). Prize 1st \$6 6371 1 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl CLASS 698 - One Exhibition Rose. Prize 1st \$6 6372 Albeck, Ms Sheryle Albeck, Ms Sheryle 6373 6374 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6375 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6376 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6377 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn 6378 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6379 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 6380 Swan, Braidan 6381 Swan, Braidan 2 6382 Swan, Braidan Δ 6383 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 3 6384 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 699 - One Vase of Bunch Roses, five stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- A 6385 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 6386 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 6000 - One Vase of Bunch Roses, three stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

	6387	Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme
2	6388	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
1	6389	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
3	6390	O Hearn, Jim & Helen
	6391	O Hearn, Jim & Helen
	6392	O Hearn, Jim & Helen

CLASS 6001 - One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, three stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

	6393	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6394	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6395	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6396	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

- 6397 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 3 6398 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 6399 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 1 6400 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
- A 6401 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 6002 - One Vase of Modern Decorative Roses, 4-6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

- A 6402 Albeck, Ms Sheryle
- A 6403 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 2 6404 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 6405 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 3 6406 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 6003 - One Vase of Hybrid Tea Roses, bud to full bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

Α	6407	Albeck, Ms Shervle	е

- 6408 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 6409 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 6410 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 6411 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 1 6412 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 6004 - One Vase of Full Bloom Roses, three stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- A 6413 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- A 6414 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 6415 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 6416 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 6417 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 6005 - One Vase of Shrub Roses, 1 – 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 2 6418 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 6419 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 6006 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, three stems and/or cuts, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

6420	Albock	Ms Shervle

- 6421 Albeck, Ms Sheryle
- 6422 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6423 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 6424 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn

- 6425 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 1 6426 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 3 6427 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 2 6428 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
 - 6429 Thackeray, lan & Maureen 6430 Thackeray, lan & Maureen
- 0400 mackeray, lan & madreen

CLASS 6007 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, 4-6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

	6431	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
Α	6432	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
	6433	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
	6434	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6435	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6436	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
1	6437	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
2	6438	Thackeray, lan & Maureen

3 6439 Thackeray, lan & Maureen

CLASS 6008 - One Vase of Miniature Bunch Roses, five stems, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

6440 Albeck, Ms Sheryle 3 6441 Hayne, Doug & Glynis Α 6442 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6443 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 1 2 6444 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 6445 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 6446 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 6009 - One Vase of Miniature Roses, bud to full bloom, 4 stages, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

- 6447 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- 3 6448 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6449 Hayne, Doug & Glynis 6450 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 2 6451 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 6452 Swan, Braidan 1 6453 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen
- 6454 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 6455 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

CLASS 6010 - One Standard Unit, Australian Bred Roses, Hybrid Tea, Large Flowered Climber or Grandiflora Roses. Prize 1st \$6

- 1 6456 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- A 6457 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 2 6458 O Hearn, Jim & Helen

CLASS 6011 - One Standard Unit, Australian Bred Roses, Floribunda, Mini-flora or Miniature Roses. Prize 1st \$6

6459 Albeck, Ms Sheryle

- 3 6460 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
- A 6461 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 6462 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 1 6463 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 6464 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

CLASS 6012 - One Vase of Floribunda Roses, up to 25 blooms, same cultivar. Prize 1st \$6

		•	~		
6465	East,	Gregory	Ğ.	Miss	Robyn

- 1 6466 East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
 - 6467 Hayne, Doug & Glynis
- 2 6468 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
- 3 6469 Thackeray, lan & Maureen

(S60147) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF MINIATURE ROSES

CLASS 6013 - One Vase of Floribunda Roses, 1 - 6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

3	6470	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
	6471	Albeck, Ms Sheryle
Α	6472	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
	6473	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
2	6474	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
1	6475	O Hearn, Jim & Helen
CLA	SS 6014	- One Vase of Miniflora Roses, 1-6

CLASS 6014 - One Vase of Miniflora Roses, 1-6 stems and/or cuts, same cultivar, minimum of 10 blooms. Prize 1st \$6

	6476	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
Α	6477	East, Gregory & Miss Robyn
3	6478	Hayne, Doug & Glynis
	6479	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl
2	6480	Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

1 6481 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen

(S60141) - NSW CHAMPION EXHIBITION ROSE 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60141SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10

6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60142) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF BUNCH ROSES 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60142SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10

6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60143) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF MODERN DECORATIVE ROSES

6405 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60143SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10

6405 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60144) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF ROSES, BUD TO FULL BLOOM

6412 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60144SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10

6412 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

(S60145) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF FULL BLOOM ROSES 6367 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

(S60145SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10

6367 Hayne, Doug & Glynis

(S60146) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF SHRUB ROSES 6419 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

·····

(S60146SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10

6419 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

6364 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen (S60147SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10 6364 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen (S60148) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF AUSTRALIAN BRED ROSES 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S60148SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S60149) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF FLORIBUNDA ROSES 25 BLOOMS 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S60149SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10 6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S60150) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF FLORIBUNDA ROSES 1 - 6 STEMS AND/OR CUTS 6368 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S60150SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10 6368 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl (S60151) - NSW CHAMPION VASE OF MINI-FLORA ROSES Thackeray, Ian & Maureen 6369 (S60151SA) - Cash Prize supported by Rose Society of NSW Inc. Prize \$10 6369 Thackeray, Ian & Maureen (S60152) - NSW SUPREME CHAMPION ROSE UNIT Champions from (S60141) to (S60151) are eligible. Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl 6360 (S60152SA) - Cash Prize supported by Neutrog Biological Fertilisers. Prize \$20

6360 Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl

THE GREAT BACKYARD PUMPKIN CHALLENGE

Proudly sponsored by Royston Petrie Seeds.

CLASS 1 - Giant Pumpkin - over 100kg. Pumpkin must be grown by the Exhibitor. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor. Prizes 1st \$1000, 2nd \$300, 3rd \$200

- 2 Coulthart, Christopher 1
- 2 3 Finlayson, Richard
- 3 10 Barnes, Todd Christopher

CLASS 2 - Giant Pumpkin - over 50kg and under 100kg. Pumpkin must be grown by the Exhibitor. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor.

Prizes 1st \$200, 2nd \$100, 3rd \$50

- 1 6 Kiernan, Terry
- 3 11 Finlayson, Richard
- 12 Gatt, Mark
- 2 13 Goddard, Ray

CLASS 3 - Giant Pumpkin - under 50kg. Pumpkin must be grown by the Exhibitor. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor. Prize 1st \$100

1 17 Finlayson, Richard

CLASS 4 - Giant Pumpkin - Primary School. Pumpkin must be grown in the school grounds. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor. Prize 1st \$100

- 1 21 Arndell Anglican College
- 3 22 **Ettalong Public School**
- 2 24 St Catherine of Siena Primary School

CLASS 5 - Giant Pumpkin - Secondary School. Pumpkin must be grown in the school grounds. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor. Prize 1st \$100

- 1 26 Arndell Anglican College
- 28 Leumeah High School
- 3 29 Menai High School
- 2 32 Windsor High School

CLASS 6 - Smallest Pumpkin (pumpkin MUST BE ripe). Pumpkin must be grown by the Exhibitor. Limited to ONE entry per Exhibitor.

Prize 1st \$100

- 34 **Ettalong Public School**
- 3 36 Menai High School
- Palmer, William 1 38
- **Picton High School** 2 39

CLASS 7 - Best Decorated Pumpkin. Children under 16 years of age. Pumpkin may be purchased or grown by the Exhibitor. Multiple entries permitted. Embellishments permitted, provided there is no piercing or cutting of the pumpkin. Must be able to be moved by one person and there will be no access to power. Prize 1st \$100

- 50 **Blacksmiths Public School**
- 51 Ettalong Public School
- 52 **Fairfield High School**
- 53 Fairfield High School
- 54 Lucas. Beau
- 55 Lucas, Miss Elka
- 56 Lucas, Jens
- 57 Mc Carthy, Noah & Patrick
- 58 Mc Carthy, Noah & Patrick
- 59 Mortimer. Miss Abbie 3
 - 60 Normanhurst West Public School
 - 61 Normanhurst West Public School
- 2 62 Picton High School
 - 63 St Catherine of Siena Primary School
 - 64 St Paul The Apostle Primary School
 - 65 Suttie, Edward
 - 66 Wagener, Harrison

1

CLASS 8 - Best Decorated Pumpkin. Exhibitors 16 years and over. Pumpkin may be purchased or grown by the Exhibitor. Multiple entries permitted. Embellishments permitted, provided there is no piercing or cutting of the pumpkin. **Must be able to be moved by** one person and there will be no access to power. Prize 1st \$100

3	68	Blackburn, Miss Madison
	69	Croan, Miss Susan

- Croan. Miss Susan 70 2 Kingham, Miss Taylor
- 71 1
 - Palmer, William
 - 72 Tonkinson, Miss Claudia
 - 73 Wiseman, Miss Charlotte

CLASS 9 - Celebrity Look-alike Pumpkin. Children under 16 years of age. Pumpkin may be purchased or grown by the Exhibitor. Multiple entries permitted. Embellishments permitted, provided there is no piercing or cutting of the pumpkin. Must be able to be moved by one person and there will be no access to power. Prize 1st \$100

- 2 74 Ettalong Public School
- 75 1 **Fairfield High School**
- 80 Mortimer, Miss Abbie
- 3 81 Wagener, Harrison

CLASS 10 - Celebrity Look-alike Pumpkin. Exhibitors 16 years and over. Pumpkin may be purchased or grown by the Exhibitor. Multiple entries permitted. Embellishments permitted, provided there is no piercing or cutting of the pumpkin. Must be able to be moved by one person and there will be no access to power. Prize 1st \$100

1 82 Palmer, William

INDEX TO EXHIBITORS

Sydney Royal Flower and Garden Show

A P S East Hills Group, Lugarno NSW Abe Konno, Mrs Yuka, Allawah NSW Adler, Mrs Elsie, Collaroy NSW Advincula, Allan, Schofields NSW Ahmet, Mrs Ferda, Birrong NSW Albeck, Ms Sheryle, Greenfield Park NSW Andersen, Miss Lily, Castle Hill NSW Andersen, Miss Rose, Castle Hill NSW Andersen, Thomas, Castle Hill NSW Australian Native Plant Society North Shore Group, Mt Colah NSW Baillie, Ms Kim, Mandalong NSW Bennett, Miss Madelyn, East Corrimal NSW Birss, George, Engadine NSW Boardman, Mrs Rosalie, Blacktown NSW Bongers, Haemish, Jannali NSW Bourne, Miss Megan, Toongabbie NSW Brell, Mrs Stephanie, Como NSW Burns, Ms Anita, Moss Vale NSW Canowindra High School, Canowindra NSW Carroll, Mrs Karyn, Orchard Hills NSW Chen, Miss Li Tzu Tammy, Rhodes NSW Colbourn, David, Jamisontown NSW Collimore, Chris, Coledale NSW Cooke, Miss Leesha, Kirrawee NSW Cordeiro & Gavle Robinson, Michael, Leichhardt NSW Cordeiro & Tamara Watson, Michael, Leichhardt NSW Costa, John, Sylvania NSW Croan, Miss Susan, Bangor NSW Curtis, Gavin John, Chifley NSW Dang, Miss Bridgette, Regents Park NSW Dasig, Ms Corazon Tan, Plumpton NSW Davies, Mrs Lorraine, Carlingford NSW Davies, Mrs Pamela, Kingsgrove NSW Davis & John Woodfield, Graeme, Ainslie ACT Delfinado, Mrs Norma, Mt Druitt NSW Doueal, Miss Wendy, Kungala NSW Dudzich, Mrs Yuliya, Kellyville Ridge NSW Dyball, Mrs Jillian, Castle Hill NSW Dybell, Mrs Claire, Dee Why NSW East, Gregory & Miss Robyn, Merrylands NSW Ellis, Mrs Erika, Roseville NSW Fairlie-Cuninghame, Mrs Mary, Lane Cove North NSW Fairlie-Cuninghame & Cheryl Thomas, Mrs Mary, Lane Cove North NSW Finger, Geoff, Kepnock QLD Fingleton, Mrs Sue, Verrierdale QLD Fingleton & Beryl Robertson, Mrs Sue, Verrierdale QLD Finirosita, Mrs Finirosita, Maroubra NSW Fox, Miss Kirsty, Oran Park NSW Frick, Mrs Bronte, Bligh Park NSW Frost, Mrs Lisa, Minto NSW Gamack, Mrs Ngaire, Holt ACT Gamack & Lorraine Kwong, Mrs Ngaire, Holt ACT Girardot, Mrs Samantha, Dapto NSW Goddard, Ray, Edensor Park NSW Goh, Ms Annthea, Orchard Hills NSW Graham, Miss Megen, Earlwood NSW Gurnett-Attard, Miss Amanda, Narellan Vale NSW Hahn, Mrs Larissa, Mt Riverview NSW Halim, Mrs Zarifa, The Ponds NSW Hall, Miss Rianna Bora, Hurstville Grove NSW Harris, Mrs Michelle & Harry, Elanora Heights NSW

Hawkins, Miss Sage, Mortdale NSW Hay, Ian, Woolloomooloo NSW Hayne, Doug & Glynis, Emu Plains NSW Hayne, Mrs Glynis, Emu Plains NSW Head & Carol Dephoff, Mrs Wendy, Carlingford NSW Hickson, Miss Eva, Kurnell NSW Hickson, Mstr Kai, Kurnell NSW Hill, Mrs Janet & Peter, Farrer ACT Humberge & Jake Humberge, Mrs Karen, St Clair NSW Hutchinson, Miss Bronwyn, Liverpool NSW Huynh, Ms Ngoc, Bankstown NSW Ireland, Mrs Catrina, Mortdale NSW Ivanov, Mrs Ekaterina, Hornsby NSW Jacobs, Mrs Keren, Bowral NSW Jilliby Public School, Jilliby NSW Jo, Ms Gahee, Chippendale NSW Kalouskova, Miss Vanessa, Bondi Beach NSW Kenvale College, Randwick NSW Khan, Mrs Jessica, Dapto NSW Kim, Ms Lina Yeyoung, Strathfield NSW Kolodziej, Richard, Georges Hall NSW Lam, Miss Yi, Macquarie Park NSW Levis, Mstr Cade, Baulkham Hills NSW Li, Mrs Qiuping, Allawah NSW Li, Mrs Starry, Lidcombe NSW Little & Angela Lewis, Mrs Judith, Maclean NSW Lum, Mrs Alison, East Ryde NSW Ly & Mrs Sihui Yao, Stephen, Canley Vale NSW Macarthur Centre For Sustainable Living, Mount Annan NSW Mahoney, Miss Robyn, Ruse NSW Manefield, Mrs Jennifer, Castle Hill NSW Marsden Park Public School, Marsden Park NSW Martin, Mrs P D, Beecroft NSW Matthew, Miss Stephanie, Penshurst NSW Matthews, Mrs Susan, Pennant Hills NSW Mc Donnell, Miss Kellie, Windsor NSW Michailides, Miss Katherine, Roselands NSW Mifsud, Miss Sarah, Sutherland NSW Monajed, Koda, Alfords Point NSW Morphett, Edward & Mrs Meryl, Emu Plains NSW Morson, Ms Mara, West Ryde NSW Muchitsch, Mrs Sheridan, South Granville NSW Muirfield High School, North Rocks NSW Munro, Mrs Kylie, Maroubra NSW Murrumburrah High School, Harden NSW Murugappan, Mstr Ilankumaran, Baulkham Hills NSW Myers, Heath, South Hurstville NSW Nana Glen Public School, Nan Glen NSW Naosrisorn, Niyom, Waterloo NSW Ng, Miss Sze Lai Venus, Waitara NSW O Hearn, Jim & Helen, Moorebank NSW O Neill, Mrs Kristy, Ingleburn NSW O Neill, Owen, Goulburn NSW O Toole, Mrs Elizabeth, North Ryde NSW Pareezer, Mrs Rosina, Bligh Park NSW Pedersen, Mrs Katherine, Castle Hill NSW Perthville Public School, Perthville NSW Petrovski, Vasil, Russell Vale NSW Pizarro Marroquin, Miss Rocio, Burwood NSW Potter, David, Wyoming NSW Pramana, Mrs Lanny, Pymble NSW Quah, Andrew, Greystanes NSW Raines, Bruce & Mrs Lonny, Catherine Field NSW Rainger, Peter, Inverell NSW Regan, Jeffrey, Mulgoa NSW Robertson, Mrs Beryl, West Woombye QLD Robinson, Mrs Jan, Engadine NSW Rogers, Mstr Jake, Sutherland NSW

Rogers, Mstr Kade, Sutherland NSW Rogers, Mrs Peta, Sutherland NSW Rogers, Miss Sophie, Sutherland NSW Rollands Plains Upper Public School, Rollands Plains NSW Ruscica, Miss Kathryn, Kanahooka NSW Sawa, Ms Manami, Asquith NSW Schreurs, Miss Lucy, Jaspers Brush NSW Scott, Dr Brendan, Lugarno NSW Scully, Ms Cassandra, Katoomba NSW Shah, Mstr Aaryan, Annangrove NSW Shah, Mstr Aayush, Annangrove NSW Shah, Mrs Madhu, Annangrove NSW Shah & Kavit Shah, Mrs Madhu, Annangrove NSW Shah & Mrs Lanny Pramana, Mrs Madhu, Annangrove NSW Simpson, Miss Amanda, Sutherland NSW Singh, Ranjit, Glenmore Park NSW Sluyter, Miss Jasmine, Figtree NSW Smith & Linda Taneja, Jeff, Wahroonga NSW St Columbas Catholic College, Springwood NSW St Mary Mac Killop College Albury, Jindera NSW St Raphaels Catholic School, Cowra NSW Steeds, Jonathan, Ourimbah NSW Stephens, Mrs Judy, Oak Flats NSW Stewart, Garry, Kungala NSW Stig, Ms Kristy, Cranebrook NSW Sutherland Group Australian Plants Society, Jannali NSW Swan, Braidan, Alfords Point NSW Tafe NSW Northern Sydney Institute Ryde & Hornsby Campus, Ryde NSW Tafe NSW Ultimo, Ultimo NSW Tafe NSW Yallah, Dapto NSW Tan, Ms Jiemin, Blakehurst NSW Thacker, Miss Claudia, Yarrawarrah NSW Thacker, Miss Georgia, Engadine NSW Thackeray, Ian & Maureen, Narellan Vale NSW Thomas, Ms Zelda, Marrickville NSW Tomalaris, Mrs Joanna, Mascot NSW Tomaree High School, Salamander Bay NSW Tran, Ms Hang, Punchbowl NSW Treloar, Ms Brigid, St Ives NSW Valdez, Mrs Sasha, Waterloo NSW Van Til & Amy Hitchins, Miss Melanie, Mittagong NSW Venkataraman, Mrs Leela, Carlingford NSW Wagener, Mstr Harrison, Sans Souci NSW Walden, Mrs Dawn, Mittagong NSW Walpita Gamage, Mrs Sandeeka, Parramatta NSW Ward, Mstr Brayden, Kurnell NSW Ward, Miss Jayde, Kurnell NSW Ward, Mstr Ryan, Kurnell NSW Watson, Ms Tamara, Camperdown NSW Wentworthville Community Garden, Wentworthville NSW Whiteley, Ms Karen, Tuross Head NSW Worton, Miss Danielle, Balgowlah NSW Yagupa, Mrs Olga, Penrith NSW Yorke, Mrs Holly, Epping NSW Yu, Ms Chui Shan Rose, Padstow NSW

The Great Backyard Pumpkin Challenge

Arndell Anglican College, Pitt Town NSW Barnes, Todd Christopher, Pappinbarra NSW Blackburn, Miss Madison, Peakhurst NSW Blacksmiths Public School, Blacksmiths NSW Coulthart, Christopher, Numbaa NSW Croan, Miss Susan, Bangor NSW Ettalong Public School, Ettalong NSW Fairfield High School, Fairfield NSW Finlayson, Richard, Milton NSW Gatt, Mark, Chullora NSW Goddard, Ray, Edensor Park NSW Kiernan, Terry, Captains Flat NSW Kingham, Miss Taylor, Menai NSW Leumeah High School, Leumeah NSW Lucas, Beau, Revesby Heights NSW Lucas, Miss Elka, Revesby Heights NSW Lucas, Jens, Revesby Heights NSW Mc Carthy, Noah & Patrick, Normanhurst NSW Menai High School, Illawong NSW Mortimer, Miss Abbie, Tuggerawong NSW Normanhurst West Public School, Thornleigh NSW Palmer, William, Wentworthville NSW Picton High School, Picton NSW St Catherine of Siena Primary School, Prestons NSW St Paul The Apostle Primary School, Winston Hills NSW Suttie, Edward, Collingullie NSW Tonkinson, Miss Claudia, Wattle Grove NSW Wagener, Harrison, Sans Souci NSW Windsor High School, Windsor NSW Wiseman, Miss Charlotte, Menai NSW

DISCLAIMER

The information contained in this publication is gathered for the purpose of providing information to our Competitors and Show patrons. The information is a compilation of information provided by third parties and the RAS does not warrant its accuracy and advises that any such information may be subject to change or amendment occurring at any time and thereby making the information incorrect. Subject to the RAS' legal obligations and responsibilities. If you require confirmation or any information please telephone the RAS coordinator responsible for the particular information or the RAS switchboard on (02) 9704 1111.

SYDNEY ROYAL EASTER SHOW - A DIVISION OF THE ROYAL AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY OF NSW (RAS) ABN 69 793 644 351



2018 SYDNEY ROYAL EASTER SHOW SCROLL OF HONOUR THE RAS OF NSW GRATEFULLY ACKNOWLEDGES THE SUPPORTERS OF THE SYDNEY ROYAL EASTER SHOW

PLATINUM

Dog News Australia • Elders Stud Stock • International Animal Health • Winning Appliances •

GOLD

• Angus Australia - NSW State Committee • Australian Brahman Breeders' Association Ltd • Australian Society of Calligraphers • Australian Wool Exchange Ltd • Bellsouth Poultry Equipment • Boer Goat Breeders' Association of Australia Ltd • Carratum Thoroughbreds • Chichester Group Inc • Conceptions Garlands • Coolaroo Alpaca Stud • Dilutes Australia • Dogs NSW • Exhibition Poultry Association of NSW Inc • Finch Society of Australia Inc • FJF Amusements P/L • Glenfield Wholesale Nursery Pty Ltd • Gow Gates Insurance Brokers • Hayden Timbers • Herefords Australia • Inglis • Jo & Mark Chadwick • Jumping NSW and Horsepower • Kate Anderson • Keech Australia • Mr Ian Wass • Neutrog Biological Fertilisers • NSW Management Council of the Australian Stock Horse Society • NSW Stud Merino Breeders' Association Ltd • Pendle Hill Meat Market • Pinto Horse Association of NSW Inc • Ravensdale Poll Herefords • Riding Pony Stud Book Society NSW • Riverina Australia Stock Feed • Riverina Wool (Aust) Pty Ltd • Royal Horticultural Society of NSW Inc • Schute Bell Badgery Lumby • Semex • The Cattle Shop • The Kertesz Family • The Macintyre Family • The Slee & Dixon Families • The Vickery Family • Tuatahi Racing Axes & Saws • Vaughan's Hay Supplies •

SILVER

• Ace Ohlsson Pty Ltd • African Lovebird Society of Australia Inc • Agri-Gene • Allenae Herefords • Angus Australia • Ann Hooker • Ann Sinnett & Jessica Wilson • Ashwood Hackney Stud • Australian Ayrshires NSW Branch • Australian Pony Stud Book Society NSW Branch • Australian Saddle Pony Association Inc • Australian Stock Horse Ladies Association • Australian Stock Horse Society • Australian Tradesman & Delivery Show Horse Driving Association Inc • Barraba Santa Gertrudis Stud • Birdsall Leathercrafts • Brute Forge Racing Axes • Cake Decorators' Guild of NSW Inc • Central Coast Poultry Club Inc • Cheval Rugs & G Everingham • Claystone Herefords • Cloverlee Poll Herefords • Combaning Stockhorses - Schliebs Family • concretesleeperscanberra.com.au • Doll Collectors' Club of NSW Inc • Eden Gardens • Flowers On Queen St • Folk & Decorative Artists' Association of Australia • Gary Hart • Holstein Australia NSW • Ian & Mrs Helen McDermott • Kanimbla Livestock • Kennedy's Aluminium P/L • Kingsfield Stud • Knitters' Guild NSW Inc • Louise Patterson & Jacqueline Dixon • Mr Fothergill's Seeds Pty Ltd • Mrs Rita Williams • NSW Branch Dairy Goat Society of Australia Inc • NSW Guild of Craft Bookbinders Inc • Oakwood Products • Orana Jersey Stud • Papandrea Smallgoods Pty Ltd • Reln • Saddlers' & Harness Makers' Association of Australia Inc • Shetland Pony Society of Australia Inc • Show Horse Council of Australia Inc • Specialised Breeders Australia • Spectra/VET Inc • Steritech • T A Field Estates Pty Ltd • Tablelands Show Horse & Pony Association Inc • The Hamilton Family • The McDowall Family • The Picken Family • The Tapestry Guild Inc • Tondara Hereford Stud • www.candlemaking.com.au • Yvonne Byers, Goolagong Goat Stud and Dairy •

BRONZE

• A M Davidson • Alan Hunt • Anne Lang • Arthur & Marie Johns • Australasian Carnivorous Plant Society Inc • Australasian Porcelain Art Teachers NSW • Australian Belted Galloway Association • Australian Bush Budgerigar Organisation • Australian Cake & Sugar Art Museum • Australian Carriage Driving Society (NSW) • Australian Ceramics Association • Australian Heritage Turkey Society Inc • Australian Mohair Marketing Organisation Ltd • Australian National Saddlehorse Association - QLD Branch • Australian National Saddlehorse Association Sydney Branch • Australian Palomino Horsebreeders Association Inc • Australian Pig Breeders Association NSW Branch • Australian Plants Society NSW • Australian Poll Dorset Association - NSW Branch • Australian Stud Sheep Breeders Association - NSW Branch • Australian Textile Arts & Surface Design Association Inc • Australorp Club of Australia Inc • AWTA Ltd • Bantam Club of NSW • BATIK OETORO • Beggan Hill Herefords • Beverley & Fleur Keast • Bindaree Bee Supplies • Bonsai Society of Australia Inc • Border Collie Club of NSW Inc • Bowen Poll Herefords • Braidan Swan • Brownlow Hill Holsteins • Brush Farm Dog Training Club Inc • Cactus and Succulent Society of NSW Inc • Cake and Sugar Artists of NSW Inc • Cake Decorators Association - Chatswood Branch • Cake Decorators' Association of NSW Inc • Camden Poultry Club Inc • Cascade Studs • Cathy Davies • Central Coast Dog Obedience & Training Club Inc • Central Tablelands Herefords Association Inc • Central Western Region of the APDA • Ceramic Study Group Inc • Charolais Society of Australia - NSW Region • Christie Hall • Commonwealth Clydesdale Horse Society NSW Branch Inc • County of Cumberland ASH Branch • Dahlia Society of NSW & ACT Inc • Dan O'Connor • David Stuart-Wright • Decoupage Guild NSW Inc • Denngal Santa Gertrudis Stud • Devon Cattle Breeders' Society of Australia Ltd • Dick Adams APM OAM RFD • Dr George Jacobs of Mogul Brahman Stud • E C Tobin & Son Apiary Supplies • Eathorpe Poll Herefords • Elm Vale Poll Herefords • Embroiderers' Guild NSW Inc • Embroiderers' Guild NSW Inc Fine Needlework & Lace Special Interest Group • Embroiderers' Guild NSW Inc Junior Stitchers Group • Emu Holes Herefords • For Keeps Framed Bouquets and Memorabilia • Fourways Park Murray Greys - K & A Fairall • Friends Through Folk Art Guild Inc • Galloways Australia Inc • Golden Retriever Club of NSW Inc • Guernsey Cattle Society of Australia NSW Branch • Gunyah Herefords • Guy Fahey • Gwen Hartley AIFD CFD • Hand Weavers & Spinners Guild of NSW Inc • Herefords Northern NSW Association Inc • Hills District Harness Club Inc • Hillview Thoroughbreds • Horseland Narellan • Hunter Valley Hereford Association Inc • Hylands Hereford Stud • Ironbark Herefords • Ivery Park Stud • Jackson Long • Jane Gibson • JTR Cattle Company • Julie Wilson Equestrian Photography • Kallenia ASH Stud • Kedumba Pastoral Co Camden • Ken Moroney • Kerry Little and Kim Whyte • Kilkerrin Poll Herefords • Kirraweena Glenholme Hereford Studs • Kiwi Orchid Bark NSW • Laurie Chittick • Leatherworkers' Guild of NSW • Leghorn Club of Australia Inc Lisa Kirkup • Llandillo Poll Herefords • Macknit Inc NSW Machine Knitters Association • Mawarra Herefords • McMurchie Clydesdale Stud - CM & KG Brown • Michelle Fairall - Micanker Livestock • Mohair Australia Eastern Region • Mohair Australia Ltd • Mohair Australia NSW Division • Mosaic Magic • Mr & Mrs NS & GC Russell • Murray Grey Beef Cattle Society • Nemeth Whips Australia • NSW Apiarists' Association • NSW Border Leicester Sheep Breeders Association Inc • NSW Floral Art Association • NSW Palomino Society Inc • NSW Porcelain Artists' Association Inc • NSW Show Hunter Cheer Squad • Ophir Stud • Orchid Society of NSW • Pat & Tony Sherlock • Peel Ridge Stud • Pine Tree Lodge ASH Stud • Queen B • QuiltNSW • Reevesdale Poll Hereford Stud • Robert Grant - Bamborough Pony Stud • Rose Society of NSW Inc • Rose View Herefords • Santa Gertrudis Breeders' (Aust) Association • Shire Horse Breeders Australia Inc • Shotgun Poll Hereford Stud • Silkie Club of Australia Inc • Simon & Julia Tregoning • Smalti Australia • Southern Hereford Breeders Group • Spinners Haven • Staffordshire Bull Terrier Society of NSW Inc • Swanvale Herefords • Sydney City Bonsai Club • Sydney Regional Hereford Breeders Group • Sydney Woodturners Guild Inc • The Evans Family and Evalock Windows & Doors • The Hon Katrina Hodgkinson • The Jones Family • The Julie Gibson Trophy • The Onofri Family • The Pollard Family • The Ranch Poll Herefords • The Rutledge Family • The Wool Inn • Truro Herefords • TuffRock • Tullymore Clydesdale and Shire Horse Stud • Tycolah Stud - The Crowley Family • Tyre Designs • Viewfield Herefords • Warragundi Beef Company • Westmorland Poll Herefords • White Horse Equestrian • Willow Glen Angoras • Wine Communicators of Australia • Woodworkers Association of NSW • Working Dog Club of NSW Inc • Wylarah Pastoral Company • Yalgoo Partnership • Yates • Yulgilbar Pastoral Co •



THE ROYAL AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY OF NSW WOULD LIKE TO THANK ITS 2018 SPONSORS FOR SUPPORTING EXCELLENCE IN AUSTRALIAN AGRICULTURE AND REGIONAL COMMUNITIES

Grand Champion



Correct as at 7 March 2018